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1 /-. 
'f/ ,F. @z~. The @n&see will come to order. 

-;. .w- 
We will resume where we left off in the briefing. 

Mr. Lehner. Mr. Chairman, I will only be a couple of 

more minutes. An area that the,, # mmittee would want to 

investigate are the aliases usedpy Mr. Ray, the names of: 

Galt, Sneyd, Lowmeyer and Bridgeman among others at the time 

of the purchase of the rifle. 

It is interesting to note that these people all live 

in Canada. We have Galt, Sneyd and Bridgeman, all who bear 

similar physical resemblances to Ray, They all 1ive;in a 

very close area outside of Toronto, In fact, Galt bears the 

same scars, hand scar, head.scar, that Ray does. 

It would seem that getting the passports, the Sneyd 

passport, getting identification such as birth certificates, 

being able to get an identification that matches his so 

closely as the Galt scars would indicate that a rather 

sophisticated operation was at work and this, of course, woul 
I __ :A 

not fit in, as Mr. McKinney has'stated, with the background 

of Ray as we know him, a man who has committed petty street 

crimes, nothing of a sophisticated nature. 

He .tended to get caught rather readily. So this, of 

course, would leave-us to want to investigate that whole 

area, the Canadian area. We tried to get the Royal Canadian 

Mounted Police records. We have been told that it is going 

to take some weeks. 
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q / Mr. Chaimm,I'.w~llg~eparea lette ommissioner 

of the Royal Canadian Mounted Police to try to expedite these 

records being sent to us, ?f you would consent. 

In conclusion, there are certain items that we ham&o- 

work on right now. One, as you'have already voted on, 

subpoenas that will be done forthwith. 

We have requests that we will be making to you as to 

the Birmingham Police Department records pertaining to the 

assassination ,of Dr. King, particularly theireport that we 
(,'. -" 

had that*indicated that J.B. Stoner was a strong suspect in 

the mind of the faptain of thatfolice p/epartment. The 

Memphis Police Department, the Memphis Sheriff's Department, 

the Memphis District Attorney's recordsare also needed. 

We want to immediately investigate that bogus chase 
Y 

and find out why the Memphis Police Department considers 

that a matter of slight moment and does not encourage us to 

pursue it. 

In Birmingham, we not only could speak to the Police 

Department personnel there, get their records, but Mr. Davis, 

one of ourwitnesses -- /: the one who tells us about Ray and 

the guns from Aero Marine -/- is there to be spoken to. 

I woul@&uggest, Mr. Chairman, that you direct us.to 

proceed in that area.We-are ready toproceed there. 

.I would request;;,to repeat this morning's matter, that 

Mr. Chairman ,consider contacts with Sen+trzs Henry Jackson 

SECRET 
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8 report, if you would just let me know, that would be done 

9 

10 I would askr if there are any further questions at this 

11 

12 p. Devine. Mr. Chairman? 

14 

. 15 

16 

: 17 constant contact with the Royal Canadian Mounted Police? 

18 Mr. Lehner. They said that they would cooperate within 
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who is the 
-P 

hairman of the Senate Permanent Subcommittee on 

Investigations. Our information is that Philip Manual is 

still an investigator on that force. 

9 I would also add at-this time that after reading the 

analysis that we prepared of the Justice Department,?l?ask 

pl,rce p eport, if there are any items that any of the members 
2 

wish us to pay particular attention to and add to that 

immediate.ly... "* 
0 ) 

time. 

Mr. Stokes. Mr. Devina 

Mr. evine. 
k 

Would it expedite matters if we went through II 

the State Department's providence, unless you have coopera- 
o-h- +?"flfv has 

tion through the Bureau or 7 that- 

a time element. 
WM 

- Mr. Devine; lis it that time? 

Mr. Lehner. That was told to us. 
,f" 

I am suggesting maybe a letter from our P hairman which 

can be delivered tothe office here might get things moving 

a little quicker than they have so far. 

As far as the State Department, that would also be a 
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II Mr.Fithian. My question is, I am not entirely sure ;t/' 

11 although I think Mr. Lehner indicated $ I am not entirely 

12 clear what you Would expect.the outcome of the meeting of 

.13 Mr. Stokes and Senator Jackson to be. What do you expect us 

14 to get out of this? 

. 15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

v 24 

25 

4 

viable area. 

2-111 

pkevine. You might consider preparing a letter for 

the #hairman's signature, not only to the Royal Canadian 

Mounted Police, but to the State Department. 

Mr. Lehner. That will be done. 
Wh 

Mr. Stokes. ta arylcI reference d the matter of Mr. 
>.* 

= 

the request that the 
f hairman contact Senator Jackson regard- 

ing this? 

Manual, &s*there any discussion among the members regarding 

Mr. Sprague. What we would hope to achieve is that 

Senator Jackson would direct Mr. Manual to cooperate with us, 

answer our questions and supply the information that we would 

request. 

Mr. Fith*$an. On a voluntary basis? 
: 

Mr. Sprague. Yes. 

Mr. Fithian. The evidence that you are s-eeking from 

Manual seems of such great import, and if he has already 

turned down'the 
t 

ounsel for the House Investigating 

Committee, I just question whether or not -!. I will not vote 
M 

against it if there is a vote. 1 just raise fha ,~rr~~-- 
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whether or not a casual conversation informally between the 

House leadership and the Senator would be the way to go in c? .’ 

e. 
4 

5 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

i.. 
14 

. 15 

16 

:17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

t...-.: 
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23 

* 24 

25 

this. 

1 
# Mr. Sprague- Mr. Fithian, what we are trying to do is 

5 .d------ *r.- 
be courteous to him first, before a subp-ena. We thought it 

2 

might be the more courteous way to proceed. 
.e 

Mr. evine. 
P 

It could be embarrassing to the Senator if 

you serve a subp/\ena first. 
J.f 

Mr. Sprague. If we just subp:naed Manual he might 
;,'<" -- .i? 

then say, why did you not come and see me? He is an employee 

of mine. -. 

Mrs. Burke. Mr. Chairman, I think that$ounsel is 

absolutely correct. I think that Senator Jackson would be 

highly offended if we sent a subpfena without discussing it 
Y 4' 

with him. I do.not know if you have to have a meeting; you 

might call him up and indicate that we are stuck on one area. 

We have come to this point. We need the information; he 

has indicated that he does not want to talk with anybody and 

we thought that you would.intervene. 

Mr. Fithian. I was not implying-at all that we send a 

SubP F 
na before we talk to the Senator. I guess what I was 

d 
trying to a&d was having to come back and discuss the 

Manual case'again. 

-Could wenot set forth a little more comprehensive 

discussion with the Senator, on on informal basis, with a req 
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by Mr. Stokes, that he come over and talk with gdunsel and, 

if necessary, be followed by a subp<na. 
1 

I would like to 

make a-.phckage approach to this. 

qy Yr. Trague: What we would like is that the Senator 
2 

direct Manual to cooperate with us. We would then want to 

with the view of presenting his testimony before the 

P 
ommittee or i ubcommittee. 

Mr. McKinriey. -6 an we, under our 
,I, -" ,A9 

rules, authorize standby subp p 'B For instance; nas, 
ir 

you do not have to have a full meeting of the majority in 

order to go to step two. 

Mr. Sprague. I am sure that a subp'?ena can be issued 
J? 

by the 
P 

ommittee that for a moment you would hold onto. I 
L 

dare say that for the moment we are going to be meeting again 

soon anyway. If there is a call to the Senator in the 

meantime, and we find out whathas been generated, we would 

be in a position to then act. 

We are keeping a record of every subpxna that is issued 
f L- 

.in numerical order and frankly, if there is no need to 

subp%a him, I-like to avoid even that being on our 
Jf 

WOl/jd 

8. 
record. 

,t+' 

or. Stokes. Who on the staff talked to Manual? 

Mr. Lehner. It was aeremy He has just returned 

to the office. He is the man. 
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1 r II Mr.-. What is the feeling of the 
a$ P ommittee? 
.# 

2 

3 

Do you fe:l that I should call the Senator? 

Mrs Burke. I know the Senator and I will be willing to 
I 

4 call. 

5 Mr. Fauntroy. I wonder if you could just bring me up 

to date ;i I am sorry, I have been sort of distracted G 

bring me up to date on the Manual issue and what you want 

Senator Jackson to do. 

10 

Mr. Stokes. All right. 
#.. -- i . 

Mr. Lehner. Manual states that he was in Memphis on 
9 

11 

12 

13 

14 

Wwd&w& April;(, 1968, that he did receive some communica- 

tion stating that there was a threat on the life of a 

peutenant on thepolice force of Memphis. At that time,. he 

was a +ergeant, not a $ieutenant. 
y 

I5 

16 

17 

18 

He states that he has no further knowledge, no further 

recollection, but he also states, the sourae of my informa- 

19 

20 

tion is something I do not want to reveal so I will not 
I 

reveal it, nor will I supply you with any paperwork that I 

might have had drawn up at that time in connection with my 

duties. 

21 

22 

7 
. 
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I 

He says there is an informant that he wants to protect 
t 

the identity@of . The report from Inspector Tynes from-the 

Memphis Police Department states that Manual was the 

conduit of the threat and Manual.has stated that a threat 

came from the New Democratic Party, the Freedom Democratic 
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That is in the report, the Tynes report. Manual says 

he has no recollection of that and will not cooperate with 

the disclosure of :.his informant, or any of his paperwork. 

F* F’ Specifically our request of Senator 
% 

Jackson is that ;;r 

Mr. Lehner. That Manual give us his full recollection 

of the events and that he also supply us with any reports, 

paperwork of ,afiy sort, nature or kind that will aid us in.the *..; - L 

II 
source or' the nature of the threats. 

Mr. Stokes. Are you, '.in.ihhit request, omitting your 

insistence of being informed as to his source? 

Mr. Lehner. No: we are asking for his source. We are 

asking for the source. We are asking for the substance of 
Y 

I the threat and as much information as he can supply. 

Mr. Sprague. Mr. Chairman, if I can emphasize, it is 

easy for somebody to say that he conveyed information about 

a threat. Frankly, one of the things we are trying to find 

out+ is that a legitimate thing? Is that something that was 

conjured up and now is becoming a blank wall beyond which 

II we cannot get? I 
p” 

If there was information conveyed to him about a threat 

/I which caused the removal of this officer, we want to find 

out did he in fact get such information? 

The only way we can find out the truthfulness of that 

. 
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is for him to say who it was who told him. Then we cannot 

stop there; we have to go back to that person and find out, 

did you do this? 

c. 
IY Mr. Lehner. 

6 .z-g--- 
May I add one other point? ,---. 

Additionally, we would like to ask him what he was doing 

in Atlanta and Memphis on previous occasions at the times 

that his path crossed with Dr. King's. 

Mr. Fauntroy. In the instance where a potential witness 

refuses to submit to an interview, do we have a subpoena 
.\*'" L " 

authority to bring him into a forum where he must answer? 

Mr. Lehner. Yes; P here are two reasons why h want to 
/ 

hterview him first. One is to say to him, if it turns out 

his information is of no value that he does not have to 

spend the time and be in the public light of being present 

during a'hearing. Two, for our benefit, to check out *hat 

he says before the hearing so we can ask more intelligent 

questions. 

If he does not want to submit to any interview, we then 

would be able to proceed to subp%a him and bring him here 
4 

cold without knowing what he is going-to say. 

Mr. Fauntroy. The question before us is whether to 

SubP 
3 

J' 
na him without first having requested of Senator , 

Jackson that he direct him to come? 

Mr. Stokes. To state it a little differently, what 

Mr. Lehner has asked is that the 
P 

ommittee, or the 
ph airman 
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of the f ommittee, contact Senator Jackson to see if we 

cannot get compliance voluntarily from his employee prior 

to any legal procedures. That is what we are discussing, 

. 
Mr. Chairman, I ask that you do that. If 

you do not have a problem, I do not have a problem with it. 

Mr. Stokes. I will be more than glad to call him. WhY 

do we not dispose of it that way? I will call the Senator 

and see what.ktid of cooperation we can get. ..I. - A 
Mr. Lehner, y ou had another request? 

Mr. Lehner. One of the areas is to go to Memph&s to 

interview the people involved in the alleged high-speed 

chase; to interview Eddie Montedonico, the person who 

operated the ham radio. ' Additionally, to go to Birmingham 
Y 

to interview Mr;:Davis and the pptain of the Birmingham 

Police Department, and I think those are the additional 

requests, as well as two letters we would prepare for you, 

one to the-State Department and one to the Royal Canadian 

Mounted Police. 

Mr. Stokes. Do you need specific direction from the 

Committee in order to pursue those? 

Mr. Le&r. NOj I just wanted to make the 
p! ommittee 

aware of that, and if therg! were any directions the $ommittee 

wished to give to me in that regard. 

Mr. Stokes. Do any Tembers of the, d ommittee want to 
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12 Mr. Sprague. That is correct, Mr. Chairman. 

13 

I,;: 
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to our right, our eh fi ief esearcher who has aided us in our 
&' :: !,P r A& CbGk?JC / fink, tl, 

briefing memorandum and oq$$ef w, Mr.dHlein. 

Mr. Stokes. We welcome both of you. 

18 Mr. Tanenbaum. There are several areas that are very 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

I. 24 

25 

11 2-118 

comment in regard to proceeding in that direction? 

3 'J sp- _sp_F,"sMz?= Mr. Chairman, the only thing is, we will 
@ / 

need approval by you, the $!hairman. , 

Mr. Stokes. By unanimous consent, we will proceed in 

that direction. 

Does that conclude the presentation of the King matter? 

Mr. Lehner. Yes, Mr. Chairman. 

Mr. Stokes. Thank you very much. 

If there dre no further comments regarding the King ..,( -,' .f 
matter, we will now turn to Mr. Tanenbaum and the Kennedy 

matter. 

Mr. Tanenbaum. Mr. Chairman, I would like to introduoe 

to you and members of the P 
ommittee Miss Jackie Hess, sitting 

2 

fruitful for us to investigate that had been briefly out- 

.lined to you in the briefing memixandizn. The areas of 

concentrhtion, in our judgment, are the association, if any, 
.e 

of Lee Harv& Oswald with the Central Intelligence Agency, 

of Lee Harvey Oswald with the FBI, and Lee Harvey Oswald 

with-Jack Ruby. 

In addition, we will discuss some withholding of 
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3 

information by the FBI to the Warren Commission and some 
bs( 

misleading4the FBI when supplying information to the 

Warren Commission? 

4 ??? With regard to Lee Harvey Oswald and his contacts with 

the Central Intell$gence Agency, it is fitting for us t0 

8 

9 

10 

discuss an individual named Tony Veciana. Mr. Veciana was 

first contacted by a man named Morris Bishop who represented 

himself as being a representative of the Central.Intelligencc 

Agency. ., i.- 
.,,', -- I\ . 

The purpose of Mr. Bishop's relationship with Mr. 

I1 Veciana was to have Mr. Veciana assassinate Fidel Castro. 

12 
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So, from 1961 until sometime in 1973, Veciana was working 

for Morris Bishop. There were two attempts on Mr. Castro's 

life by Veciana in Cuba. 
il 

Veciana knew Castro. He had worked with him when 

Castro was fighting in the revolution, during the revolution. 

In fact, he stayed in Cuba after the revolution, working in 

a bank. 

Both of these attempts on Mr. Castro's life, of course, 

were not successful and Veciana, after the second attempt, 

fled Cuba and went to Miami. From Miami, he went to Puerto 

Rico. In P&to Rico, he was directed by Bishop & the 

CIA contact.$ to form a group called Alpha 66. 

-The generic reasoning for the name Alpha 66 was Alpha 

was the first letter of the Greek alphabet; therefore, this 
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1 would be the first anti-Castro group to repatriate the 
&hi! 

2 Island. The 66 represented possibly $660,000, would be 

3 raised to support the group and there would be 66 different 

4 successful landings and 666 men would be recruited. 

5 G? Accordingly, they named this group Alpha 66. 

6 There were many anti-Castro groups that were operating 

7 prior to the assassination and after the assassinhtion. 

8 None of these groups $ none of the..information with regard 

9 to the anti-,Ca&ro group activity as it related to the ;*~w- 

10 assassination or, for that matter, the pro-Castro connection. 

11 between Lee Harvey Oswald and other individuals who might 

12 have had a motive to assassinate the President was ever gone 

13 into by the Warren Commission. 

14 
I 

Now, Veciana, up until 1971, as late as 1971, was 
Y 

15 I contacted in Bolivia by Bishop to assassinate Castro in 

16 Chile. Again, the attempt was unsuccessful. However, the 

17 person with whom Veciana was to assassinate Castro was an 

4 a 
18 individual named Louis PosadR. Posad(p, you will recall, was 

19 recently indicted for the.October, 1976 bombing of the 

20 Cubano Airlines plane. He was indicted and is being held 

21 in Caracas, Venezuela now. The person he was indicted with 
l # ” 3&d* 

22 was a fellow by the name of Orlando Be&. 
k&h 

23 Be& is a Cuban exile who had dealings with E. Howard 
Bosch 

. .a Hunt; and it was Be& who formed .a group called Cuban Power. 

25 ' There are many different names of groups operating for the 
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same purpose. E. Howard Hunt supplied this organization 

$15,000 and the purpose of his donation was to aid this 

gzroup in certain covert terrorist activities throughout 

Latin America. 

9 Mrs. Burke. 
=' . v-. 

May I ask you one question? When was this 

airline bombed? 

Mr. Tanenbaum. October,fl76. 

Mrs. Burke. Was this the airline that had some student 

from Gmana on-the airlines and it became an international 
,,$('. -- 

incident and they found the phone number of someone from 

the American intelligence community? 

Mr. Tanenbaum. I do not know of the incident you are 

referring to. 

Mrs;- Burke. October llth? 

Mr. Tanenbaum. I am informed that we believe that is 

the case. We have not verified it yet. I will stand by 

my answer; I do not know the answer to your question. 

Mrs. Burke, Thank you very much. 

Mr. Tanenbaum. The real significance of Veciana, as 

far as we are concerned in our investigation, is not so much 

that he was contacted by a CIA person to assassinate 

Fidel Castro$"that is a matter for other people to be involve8 

with. 

However, Veciana met with Bishop in Dallas, Tew in 
2 

August of 1963. There he was introduced to Lee Harvey Oswald 
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1 

in this ease. The first is in August offl63 he, with Bishop, 

met Oswald. The second is that immediately after the assas- 

sination, Bishop asked Veciana to contact his cousin, 

6 

7 

Guillamo Ruiez, who was a member of Cuban Intelligence 

working in Mexico City. He asked Veciana to contact his 

cousin and have his cousin say, for a fee, that his cousin 

8 

9 

and his wife, Ruiez's wife, !n.etIwith Lee Harvey Oswald when 

Oswald allegedly vent to Mexico City. 
;,.~S'. -.. 

10 

11 

12 

This, in fact, did not occur, because Veciana did not 

approach his cousin with the request of Bishop. 

The third tie-in with this case is that shortly after 

13 

14 

the assassination of the President, a fellow by the name 

of Cesar Diosdado, working as a +ustoms 
$1 

gent in Key West 
Y 

' 15 who was an admitted CIA operative, paid by the Central 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

+ 24 

25 

Intelligence Agency, his job was to clear people coming in 

and out of Key West to Cuba and back during the time the 

CIA was having covert operations from the Florida Keys 

into Cuba. 

Cesar Diosdado, who is now in California and whom we 

would very much like to speak with, contacted Veciana and 
p', 

asked Vecia& what his involvement, if any, was in the 

assassination. 

Veciana was very concerned that Diosdado, that he knew 

to be a CIA agent, as everybody in the Cuban community knew 

15 
_- 

iqjp%&g 
k. 
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There are really three significant times for Veciana 
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at that time -was being questioned and Diosdado simplyassured 

him that he had approximately )# to t&e names of indi- 

viduals wham he was routinely questioning about the assassin 

tion. 

y/It is very significant that this fellow, who was a 

CIA front man, operating as a#ustoms Agent, /' would be ques- 

tioning Veciana about the assassination when none of this 

information ever went before the Warren Commission and the 

authorities with that kind of inquiry. 
**.i ̂ n . 

Diosdado is a very important person for us to speak to. 

In 1971, when the last attempt on Castro's life by 

Veciana failed, it was brought to light to Bishop that 

Veciana and Diosdado were planning to blame this attempted 

assassination in Chile on the Russians. In-:so_doing, they 

tried to have some phony papers drawn up, some documents as 

well as some photographs, depicting people in places where 

in fact they were not. 

That becomes very significant for us, because there is 

an area of investigation that we have to get into that we 

have not, because of various problems-that we have, but we 

need some photographic experts to look at a photograph of 

Lee Harvey Bgwald that appeared on Life M/agazine where, you 

recall, he was holding the carbine rifle in his hand and a 

Marxist magazine in his other hand, and '", his belt, 

he had a pistol. 
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7 - That was a very in piece of evidence against 

Lee Harvey Oswald. That photograph allegedly was taken by 

3 

4 

his wife. His wife indicated that she only took two photo- 

!ms#?frh~. During Senator Schwefker's investigation, a third 

5 photograph surfaced, and that was last year. 

Experts have-indicated that an analysis of that photo- 

10 

~ graph would reveal that from the lower chin of the body that 

appears in the bhohograbh, from the lower chin down through 

the rest of,thB body is, in fact,nAz that of Lee Harvey 
,,.,' .I -" 

Oswald; simply the face of Oswald superimposed on another 

11 body. 

12 

13 

14 

have been operating. In fact, you do notice that there is 

a break and it is an area that we must get involved with 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

i2 

23 

to find out if, in fact, we can show conclusively that there 

was some superimposing of Oswald's head on the body. 

I must note, when Oswald was arrested, he was shown 

this photograph because the photograph was very prominently 

placed in a garbage can in the garage on the top, face up. 

When he looked at the photograph+, he said$hat is my 
s 

face, but it is not my body.6 

24 

25 

Tying -&at into the Diosdado-Veciana notion on trying 

to blame the 1971 attempt on Castro's life on the Russians 

and trying to use this type of technique, you have to do a 

little bit of mental gymnastics. Nevertheless, this comes 

We have seen an analysis of this during the time we 
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1 right back home to roost for us in our investigation. We 

2 have to get involved in that kind of analysis of the photo- 

3 -graph, and we have copies of those photographs. 
,x&Li 

4 71 This group, Alpha 66, we have found, aga&dpeople who 

5 were involved in the Watergate episode, namely Frank Sturgl,s 

6 and E. Howard Hunt, were active with that group in Miami. 

7 There were really three major areas where Alpha 66 operated: 

a Miami, New Orleans and Dallas. 

9 There was"h police report in Dallas and that report made *(Sr.'- li * 
10 its way to the Warren Commission that Lee Harvey Oswald was 

11 attending meetings of Alpha 66 in Dallas, but again, this was 

12 never pl.WSUe+~jd T his,gets us into the findings and 
I 

. . 
L 

13 revelations of the.TStihweiker Committee when it was discovered 

14 for the first time that in fact at the time the President was 
Y 

15 assassinated, an individual named AMLASH, who was supposed 

16 to assassinate Fidel Castro, was, that very day, 
P 

receiving 
. i /). -a.-...-.-. ._ ___-- ~ ,,__ _ 

.17 a poison pen apparatus to kill Castro,m$ovember 22, 
-*--*c..-- 1963‘;) ,,..__-, ~,._-._-,-,I .,.- -c 

18 Of course, this was never given to the Commission. Those 

19 individuals involved with the investigation, namely the FBI 

20 

/I 

field persons, the Central Intelligence Agency field persons, 

21 the Secret Service, have testified that had they known.that, 
.* 

22 the whole th&st of the investigation would have gone in 

23 different d&reotions. 3 Mr. Fauntroy. Before you leave the Veciana question and 

25 w go to the AMLASH question, I just wonder how do we know all 
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that you have under the heading "Lee Harvey Oswald-Central 

Intelligence Agency." How do we know about the Alpha-66, 

the Veciana, the discussions with: Hunt? 

$?? Is this a part of the Senate,&elect$xnmittee? 

Mr. Tanenbaum. No. Veciana never testified before the 
s -.--- -.. w.- 

Schweiker @bcommittee. We have other witnesses down in i 

Florida who have given us this information. 

Mr. Fauntroy. You have witnesses? Good. 

On the,.comment, "That is my face, not my body," what ,/'. -.' 

is our source of information on that? 

Mr.'J,Tanenbaum. From the notes of the interview with 

Oswald, the statements he made after his arrest. 

Mr. Fauntroy. Whose notes? 

Mr. Tanenbaum. The officers who interrogated him. 

Mr,, Fauntroy. I see. So we do have some notes. Did 

we get those notes from them? 

Mr. Tanenbaum. No. Just.so it is clear, Oswald was 

questioned for a very long period of time, intensively for 

over tw 
42 

e hours, and in-this case, involving the President 

of the United States, there was no stenographer present, as 

there is here, as there is in most major cities when you go 
* l ” 

out and talk to a defendant, one who is accused of a crime, 

you usually'have a stenographer present. 

-There was no taperecording of any of these conversa- 

tions, no contemporaneous notes taken. Any of the notes that 
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appeared i- and, in fact, are copies that are presently over 

in the Archives -4 were notes made after the fact. It is 

from that source material that we know what happened as 

far as the questioning of Oswald is concerned. 

'$$ Mr. Fauntroy. 
4 2-cLI 

That is precisely why I asked the 
Md 

question. I wondered how we got that information when we 

knew there was no recording, no notes that I knew of that 

were taken at the long, tw 
/@ 

e-hour interrogation. 

Mr. McK,inr&?y. Will the gentleman yield, just on that ,,.?' 'I +. 

point? 

Mr. Fauntroy. I will yield to the gentleman from 

Connecticut. 

Mr. McKinney. Did they ever explain why there was never 

any recording or transcription of this testimony? 

Mr. Tanenbaum. On February 7, 1977, former Police Chief 

Curry had a press release that there were many foul-ups 

in the investigation, that they did not have any money to 

purchase taperecorders, I might add that-Curry in this 

press conference, carried over the UP wires, indicated that 

although thi 
I!9 

en years ago he gave little credence to any 

suggestion of the conspiracy, 

he does not '&ee 
$1: 

today he is not so sure and 

tha 
+ he accused assassin, Lee Harvey 

Oswald, was acting on his own initiative. 

That is the man who was in charge of,the investigation 

in Dallas. 
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.+ ~---.-""--- 
Mr./Tanenbaum. Former Police Chief Curry;'preSentlY 

retired. 

4 Mr. Stokes. Mr. Preyer? 

5 Mr. Preyer. Is Bishop alive and available? 

Mr. Tanenbaum. We do not know who Morris Bishop is. 

We do not believe that that is his real name. We believe 

that is the name that he used as an alias when he contacted 

Veciana. ., i.* 
r.,"l.-' 

10 

11 

12 

We would very much like to find out where he is, 

indeed. 

Mr. Preyer. Along the lines that Walter was asking, 

13 
you state some facts here, some pretty startling. One that 

14 Lee Harvey Oswald was seen leaving the office of Alpha 66 

' 15 

I 
16 

.17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

i2 

23 

L 24 

25 

in 1963. , In August,/?63, Veciana was called for a meeting 

with Bishop. Bishop arrived with Oswald. 

What is the basis of those facts? 

Mr. Tanenbaum. To answer your question, Mr. Preyer, 

there are four exhibits that are attendant to the Warren 

COlIlRliSS~On hearings and exhibits, volumes that 

indicate that Oswald, in fact, attended meetings of the 

Alpha 66 he&quarters in Dallas. 

There are many people who put Lee Harvey Oswald with 

anti-Castro Cubans, rabid anti-Castro Cubans in New Orleans 

and Dallas. 
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GP To answer your second question, Veciana is the source 

of that information. He is presently in Miami. He, I am 

surel will come forward and talk to us i-- at least in execu- 

tive session. 

“0 Thone. Were there not.other allegations that 

Lee Harvey Oswald was trying to align himself with Castro? 

a motion picture to memorialize the fact that Lee Harvey 

Oswald was passing out literature for Fair Play for Cuba 
,,'T". -.. 

Committee. 

In the briefing memorandum, sir, you will note that 

we discuss that, and along that line, it is very significant 

involvement. He?,was the only member of the Fair Play for 

Cuba Committee in New Orleans. There is a card listing his 

name, Lee Harvey Oswald, as a member. The P resident of 

the @sociation is one A. J. Hidell. That is his own 
/ 

alias. 

The headquarters was 544 Camp Street in New OrLeans. 

That is the same address where anti-Castro Cuban groups were 

.lodged and, in fact, on August 9, 1963, Oswald was handing 

out these leaflets and he got involved in a fist-fight with 

one Carlos E&.nguier. 

Carlos Bringuier, we have learned, was befriended by 

Oswald several days prior to AugsSt 9. Bringuier is an 

anti-Castro Cuban, a leader df the student movement called 
PR 
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7 We dare say that Lee Harvey Oswald was not the most 

8 

9 

notorious pro-Castroite or well-known figure to require the 

media to take $ictures of him when he handed out leaflets. p.-- 

10 on a corner in New Orleans. We have found out that it was 

11 Bringuier who called the media to have this filmed. 

12 

13 

14 

Standing next to Oswald in this film is a fellow by 

' 15 

16 

the name of Manuel Garcia Gonzalez. He is standing right 

next to him. His head is as elo& as my head is to Miss 
Y 

Hess'. 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

r 24 

25 

Manuel Garcia Gonzalez is a member of the No Name Key 

Group, a paramilitary group funded by the CIA operating of; 

the No Name Key on Key West. We have photographs of the 

group actually in training. There is a picture of Manuel 

.Garcia Gonzalerf. 

The purpose of this group was to act covertly and land 

So again, there were other peominvolved in that group 

that we will be expecting to play. a key role as far as the 

FBI was concerned with this investigation. 

23 2-13( 

;hich was thebrainshild of and key support= of this $ICOU~, 

E. Hotiard Hunt. 

@Bringuier got into a fight with Oswald and in fact, 

later on, on August 16th I believe, Oswald then again 

h&tided out literature and there again were cameras out 
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57 ,Mr. McKinney. When the FBI made the statement that they 
= *c-- 

would have changed their entire course of investigation, is 

that on the record? 

Mr. Tanenbaum. The.desk clerk of the CIA is on record 

i 
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before the Schweiker,,$ommittee.' You can find that in the 

book filed by the Schweiker j!ommittee&eport. 

Mr. Stokes. The second bell has rung. I suggest that 

we go over and vote. The vote is on the previous question, 

and then that>we come right back. 
;,,,l-.-- 

L A brief recess was taken. J 

Mr. Stokes. The dommittee will come to order. 

&,Tanenbaum, we come back to you-for a continuation 

of your briefing presentation. 

Mr. Tanenbaum. Yes, sir. 

Before we leave off on Mr. Veciana, I would like to note 

that he was asked by Morris Bishop to infiltrate a group 

called Cellula Fantasma. The purpose of the group was to 

drop ;leaflets over Cuba, the anti-Castro types of leaflets. 

The reason I introduce this, Veciana was introduced 

to this group by Julio Lobe. He was the owner of the bank 

#,pe Veciana worked when he was in Cuba. 

Vecian&uspects, in trying to track down who Bishop 

is, it is pOssiblyJulioLobo or another gentleman by the 

name of Fresque,who is presently in Berkeley, Cali- 

teaching at my alma mater,who introduced Veciana to Bishop; 
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c3 / In order to find out who Bishop is, we would have to 

speak to these individuals. 

This group, this Fantasma group J$ 

Mr. McKinney. ---.--- Was Bishop in fact an operative of the 
- - 

CIA? 

Mr. Tanenbaum. We do not know the answer to that. 

Mr. McKinney. Could we know by checking the CIA files, 

or is that beyond the purview? 
/'l -- 

Mr. Tanenbaum. Certainly that would be an investiga- 

tive area. That is something we should look at. 

Mr. Stokes. Let me ask this. 

On page 3, you say as late as 1971, Bishop directed 

Veciana to kill Castro in Chile. Where do we get this 
Y 

information? 

Mr. Tanenbaum. From Veciana. 

Mr. Sprague, I think, Mri Chairman, the 
P ommittee shoul 

late that Veciana is not only alive, but there is a good 

contact between Veciana and a member of our staff, and that 

the infiormation that we have been given is what Veciana has 

cold the member of our staff. 

Mr. Thc&. Mr. Sprague, I am now thoroughly confused. 

4r. Preyer and.1 spent one Saturday'afternoon taking testi- 

nony from Phillips. I thought that he told us that Oswald wa 
- 

iown in Mexico Citytrying to go to Zuba or Russia, that the 
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thrust of his testimony was that Gcwswald was so 

pro-Castro. 

$?How does this figure into this picture? 

=w- sgi3i!E9* It raises questions as to whether or not 
C. 

Oswald was one, being ia:donble agent; second;, that he a- 

specifically in one vein was doing something under orders 

from the other camp. 

Jumping ahead a little bit 7; and Mr. Tanenbaum will 
r* 

get into sXS~ l&q one of the things that has come to our 

attention more recently from Mr. Phillips, if you recall 

Phillips related how they had,been wiretapping on the Cuban 

and Russian Embassy and picked up this tape of a conversa- 

tion between Oswald and the people in the Russian Embassy 

and that that tape. was destroyed by the CIA,;L not will- 

fully, but-they were reusing the tapes and that this had 

been done prior to the assassination of President Kennedy. 

We have just come across a memorandum by J. Edgar 

Hoover where in his memorandum to the Secret Service he is 

ed 
:advising the Secret Service that FBI agents listenAt that 

. . 

tape from Mexico City of the person purporting to be Oswald 

after the aspassination of President Kennedy and those 
:' 

FBI agents who were then familiar with Oswald's voice 4 he 

was under arrest at the time -$ said that the voice on the 

tape is not Oswald, 
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v- $133. 33y3. Will the gentleman yield for one moment 

on that point? 

Mr. Thone. Certainly. 

MIX!. Burke. :At a ,prevfous'briefing, there was some 

discussion of a radio debate of Lee Harvey Oswald and 

someone and I gather that that tape is still available and 

members of the fimmittee have listened to that tape of a 

radio debate. They did not listen through you, but through 

some other sotice. ,,*v. -.. 

Mr. Tanenbaum. Since I have been here, since December 

6th, we have not heard that tape. It is a debate between 

Oswald and the gentleman I mentioned, Carlos Bringuier. 

Mrs. Burke. Which side is Oswald on? 

Mr. Tanenbaum. The pro-Cuba side, Fair Play for Cuba. 2 

Mrs;l Burke, On the pro-Cuba side in that radio debate. 

When was that radio debate? 

Mr. Tanenbaum. The summer of/j963, after the August 

episodes that I just related. 

Mrs. Burke. He and Bringuier, then, engaged in a radio 

program? 
. 

rr’. 

Mr. Fa&troy. Has staff talked to Robert Morrow? 

Mr. Tanenbaum. He has been here and he spoke to Mr. 

Sprague and he has spoken to ith&gcnt&bmeh::investigating 

Martin Luther King. I have not personally talked to him. 
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q) $r. Stokes. If there are no- further questions on 
*. 

this point, you may proceed. 

Mr. Tanenbaum. On the matter that you raised, Mr. 

Thone, on pages 10 through 12 of the memorandum, last we 

have Mr. Veciana. 

This group that was dropping these leaflets that he 

was asked to infiltrate and get involved with had, as its 

ii&$ser, Frank Sturgis. Another fellow by the name of 

Pedro Diag,zLan%!? was in charge:Qfmilitary OperatiOnS. They 
h . 

were both involved with Castro during the revolution and 

defected again from Cuba. 

E. Howard Hunt, in his book, "Give us This Day," 

Lanz. He does not mention the other gentlemen. The other 

fellow we know to be Frank Sturgis. 

Lastly, what is significant about Veciana, in addition 

to all that we have discussed about him is that from his 

own.mouth, he indicates that he was known by our government 

to be what we would label as a known terrorist, from his 

own jargon, yet he was hired by the State Department to work 

in Bolivia f& the Agency for International Development. 

It was while he was here, allegedly as a consultant, 

yet acting covertly, again through the direction of Mr. 

Bishop, that he remained there and launched his last attack 
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against Castro in Chile. There are records to indicate that 

indeed Veciana worked for the State Department in Bolivia. 

'? , Now, just passing over the material that was withheld 

from the Warren Commission, namely the AMLASH operation that 

was brought to light during the'schweiker investigation, 

on May 7,:1976 the testimony before that 
,f 

ommittee from the 

desk officer indicated -L and I will quote, the question 
/? 

to-the desk officer who was the coordinatorof the C1Aj.s 

internal investigation of the assassination. He was asked 
6 p“ -- 

this question. 

"Question: 'Did you know that on November 22, 1963 

about the time Kennedy was assassinated a CIA case officer 

was offering a poison pen to a high-level Cuban to use to. 

assassinate Castro?' 

"Answer: 'Nol I did not.' 

"Question: 'Would you draw a link, in your mind, between: 

that and the Kennedy assassination?' 

"Answer; '1 certainly think that would become an 

absolutely vital factor in-analyzing the events surrounding 

the Kennedy assassination.'" _. 

Thebommittee then ;!- and I have incorporatedthat on 

page 5 of th$'memorandum -i makes the statement about the 

fact that high-.level officers probably knew about AMLASH, 

these-operations, covert operations, but for some reason 

3id not pass them on to the people actually involved in 
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investigating the assassination. 

9 Let us discuss Lee Harvey Oswald and the FBI. There 

came to light during the executive session meeting of the 
~~ 

Warren Commission in January, 1964, from Wajner Carr, then 

/x 
ttorney bneral of the State o‘f Texas and his vhief #ounsel, 

Leon Jaworski, that they h&d information that Lee Harvey 

Oswald was a paid FBI informant. 

They, the Commission, held an emergency meeting. The 

facts were la18 out,allegedly supporting the fact that Oswald y. -.. 

was an FBI informant. It was determined at the first meeting 

that this should obviously be investigated. What would be 

the best course of action? 

The best course of actionwou&l be to talk with all of 

the agents involved and conduct a thorough investigation. u 

They, the Warren Commission, then had a second meeting. 

At this meeting, they thought that a thorough investiga- 

tion of this matter would offend the Director, J. Edgar 

Hoover, and it was determined that they would ask Mr. Hoover 

whether or not Lee Harvey-Oswald was an FBI informant and 

.'&r. Hoover told the Commission as far-as he knew Lee Harvey 

Oswald was not an FBI informant. That is what happened with 
J" 

that in,vestigation with the Warren Commission in their 

investigation to determine whether Lee Harvey Oswald had 

any FBI connections; 

There was a fellow by the name of William Walter, an 
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ode lerk in New Orleans in their field office, 
h 

he worked there from 1961z$'d 1966, He had stated that 
z 

days before the assassination the FBI sent a teletype 

to his office and they reported that there was a conspiracy 

to assassinate the President when he went to Dallas, on his 

- proposed trip to go to Dallas. 

q He claims after the assassination this material indica- 

ting that President Kennedy would be assassinated by a milita 

revolutionarygroup in Dallas was destroyed. He himself 
.1 ,: -.' " i. 

typed out a copy of the teletype that he has and the FBI 

has denied that this teletype has ever been sent. 

This is an area that we have to get into and find out 

whether we can $- whether he is telling the truth. 

There is also another connection of Lee Harvey Oswald 
Y 

with the FBI. That comes from an informant from the FBI. 

That brings to light an FBI agent called.Warren deBrueys. 

Mr. Fithian. May I interrupt before you go on? 

This William Walter is where now? 

Mr. Tanenbaum. In the Midwest, working for a bank. 

Mr. Fithian. He would be willing to come and testify 

to this effect? 

Mr. Ta&baum. If he were given a subpyna, 
J 

it is our 

judgment he ,would come forward. When he obtained this job 

at the bank he was specifically asked not to discuss the 

material that we just talked about here because of pressures 

t 
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and publicity and all of the other attendant problems that 

might result to the bank where he is working. 

57 However, if we give him a subpoena, there is a likeli- 

hood that he will come forward and tell us, in substance, 

what I have indicated. 

,Mr* B* Mr. Chairman, I keep trying to identify 
5 c- 

those items which could be made public and not jeopardize 

further investigation. 

Mr. Tanenbaum, is it your professional judgment that 
*,)' a: -- 

this is one of those? 

Mr. Tanenbaum. In answer to your question, Mr. Fithian, 

I would say no. The reason is that at this stage we have 

not investigated this matter to determine whether or not, 

independently, we can prove that a teletype in fact was 

sent, so that in some manner when we confront the FBI we 

would have something independent to show them that, in fact, 

there was such a teletype. 

We have talked to other individuals that were in the 

field office that might have also seen the teletype. 

When I talk about this fellow, it is coming from him. 

We have not had a chance to verify or confirm or corroborate 

anything thag'he has said. I would not want ho put us in 

the position of havipg one person give what would be very 

sensational testimony until or unless we were able to be of 

the firm belief that he was, in fact, giving us the truth. 
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L# $Ir. Fithian. How long did he work for the FBI? 
c- 

Mr. Tanenbaum. 196<$1966. 

Mr. Fithian. Thank you. 

Mr. McKinney. How did the bank know? 

Mr. Tanenbaum. This man went on television and stated 

this. He told this to Dan Rather, I believe, in 1975. 

Mr. Fithian. Having gone on national television with 

it, I wonder if he would be that far off base. I just want 

to put that in-the record, that this may be something we ;,i'~: -- 

will want to return to in a public hearing. 

Mr. Stokes. If there are no further questions, you may 

proceed. 

Mr. Tanenbaum. The other contact with the FBI is with 

Warren deBrueys. He is an FBI agent in New Orleans.Informatic 
L. 

-of Oswald's association, alleged association with 

Mr. deBrueys, comes from one of Mr. deBrueys' own informants, 

a fellow by the name of Orest Pena. 

Mr. Pena had testified before the Warren Commission and, 

in fact, denied any knowledge of Lee Harvey Oswald's having 

any contacts with the FBI. He has subsequently changed his 

stance and he now says that his earlier testimony before the 

Commission w$s the result of fear $- in fact, he was 

threatened by Warren deBrueys and I quoted in part what he, 

in fact, said about that. That appears on page 7 of the 

memorandum. 
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people prior to the attempted assassination; he was not 

16 with Veciana at the time. 
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Gonzalez hid in Sylvia Odio's father's farm outside of 

Havana for a period of time. It was there that Gonzalez, 

who .was supposed to kill Castro with Veciana, was arrested. 

Sylvia Odio's parents were.then arrested and Gonzalez 

then told of the plot to kill him with Veciana. 
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"jr_Mr. Fauntrzy. What is his source of that? 
- 

Mr. Tanenbaum. Again, Dan Rather on a CBS show. 

There is an important area. It gets into what Mr. Feld 

was talking to Mr. Sprague about and that was the misleading 

of the Warren Commission by the FBI. It is a very serious 

area. It is clearly documented. That gets us into a 

woman named Sylvia Odio. 

Let me backtrack for one minute. When I mentioned the 

name Sylvia ,Odio, Antonio Veciana, *.,v: -- who was supposed to kill 
.4&f.!%- 

Fidel Castro in Cuba in the early 6&s with a gentleman 

by the name of Rlnaldo Gonzalez, they were supposed to use 

bazookas stationed in an apartment and kill Mr. Castro while 

he was giving a speech. 

Odiolsbarents now live in Miami, in southern Florida. 

Again, it may be mere coincidence, but Sylvia Odio was 

always an important witness to the Commission and the process 

the Commission used to impeach her is what is very vital for 
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our investigation. Let us get to that right now. 

9 ‘ Sylvia Odio was a very well-known, influential anti- 

Castro Cuban living in Dallas. She was living there with 

her sister Anne, who at the time was approximately 

years:old. 

She states that she was visited by three men somewhere 
3Yd 

around the t&&?&week of September, 1963 in Dallas at her 

apartment. She identified the three men as Leopoldo, 

Angelo and Leon Oswald. . . ,,.?' a. -" 
After the President was assassinated, she saw Lee 

Harvey Oswald on television. She then made the connection 

between,the Leon Oswald who visited her with these two 
-+d 

other men during the %&MI-week of September, 1963 and the 

accused assassin of the President. 
-. 

. 

She said that the three men came to her apartment, told 

her they had just come from New Orleans and they were 

interested in having her fund some other anti-Castro 

ctivity. 

They stayed for approximately fi ,& minutes. 
PC 

She said that Leon Oswald, the Ameriaan, did not say 

too much; he just stood by. 

A coupI&'of days later, Leopold0 called her back and 

asked her what she thought. about the American. She said 

not very much because he did not say anything during the time 

that you were there. 

, 
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,’ 4 This American was a Marine and some crazy guy who is talking 
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' 15 Bear in mind, on December 9, 1963 the Deputy Attorney 

16 General wrote a letter to the Cgmmissiont He said to the 

Qommission that Lee Harvey Oswald acted alone; he was unaided 

by anybody. Let us get through with our work. 

Now the Commission was confronted with someone like 
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20 Sylvia Odio. They are not about to get rid of their work 
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57 Leopold0 said that this American says that we are not 

doing enough, that anti-Castro Cubans are not doing enough, 

that we should be involved in plans to get rid of Kennedy. 

about killing the President, that we are not doing enough to 

do that, 

Sylvia Odio did not seek out anybody in law enforcement. 

It was through a friend of hers whom she confided in that 

ultimately,_-.led"to the FBI questioning her. 
,\ . 

Sylvia Odio's testimony was very difficult to explain, 

if in fact she was telling the truth, that Oswald visited 

her with these anti-Castro Cubans because, again, that would 

have opened up the door to an investigation that the Warren 

Commission did not conduct. 

very fast if they have to deal with her. 
.4 

How do& the Warren Commission, ultimately deal with 

her $ and it gets us into two areas. One.-is the misleading 

bythe FBI ofthe Commission and the other is this whole 

episode of Lee Harvey Oswald allegedly being in Mexico City, 
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because the ultimate conclusion of the Warren Commission 

about Sylvia Odio is that she is mistaken; Oswald did not 

visit her and, in fact, was in Mexico City at the time that 

he was supposed to have visited her. 

9 Let us analyze the first thing, that Oswald was not 

there, because one of the individuals who, in fact, visited 

her stated he visited her with two other individuals who 

indeed were not Lee Harvey Oswald. 

On S,epte&er 16, 7 1964 5 the chronology here is crucial 

on September 16, 1964, the FBI interviewed e Eugene 

Hall, a member of this Key Group I described before, this 

II 
paramilitary, CIA-funded.group operating off the No Name 

Key in Florida. 
AOPd m 

On September 16, 1964, the FBI interviewed m 

II 
Eugene Hall who said -I, and it is documented 

N -5 that he, in 

fact, visited Sylvia Odio with two individuals, William 

I 
Seymour and Lawrence Howard, b&h of whom were also members 

I 
of the No Name Key Group; that Lee Harvey Oswald was not 

with them; that Odio must-be mistaken. 

On September 18, 1964, Seymour was questioned by the 

FBI. He denied that he, in fact, ever went to visit Sylvia 
p*. *+ 

Odio. 
: 

On September 20, 1964, the third individual, Lawrence 

a Howard denied that he ever went with anyone to see Sylvia 

Odio. 
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9 On September 20th, the same day that Howard denied, 

k-em? 
w Hall recanted his September 16th statement to the 

FBI. 

On September 21st, the date that all of these documents 

were in the possession of the FBI, on September 21st, 1964, 

the then-Director of the $BI wrote a letter to the Warren 

Commission incorporating only the September 16, 1964 state- 

ment from Hall. He had it before him on September 21st, 

Hall's re$ntafion, and he had two denials from the 

individuals that were with him. 

On September 21st he wrote a letter to' the Commission 

indicatiqg, as I outlined here on page 9, that the September 

16th substance of the Hall statement was, in fact, sufficient 

refutation of Sylvia Odio's testimony. 
I 

There is really more to this area. In the second prong 

of the Commission's analysis that Sylvia Odio is mistaken, 

that Lee Harvey Oswald was in Mexico City. Let us analyze 

that. 

City? 

The Central Intelligence Agency ha.&. taps 3!- I apologize 
.& 

to you; I h&e written down here "tapes" on page 10; it 

should be taps. In Mexico City, the CIA had taps on the 

phones in the Cuban Embassy and the Russian Embassy in 

Mexico City. They indicated with the teletype a message -$ 
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6 @ This was the time that the Warren Commission fixed that 

7 

8 saying she could not pinpodnt the exact date. They pinpointc 

9 it for her. .That is her testimony about that. 
;>.$' 4I -- 

Significantly, on October lst, the CIA sent the follow- 

<' 4 
---.., 

ing message on October 1, 1963: ; Reliable.\source in Mexico 
-. '= 

?L., 

10 
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14 

15 

16 
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21 
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23 

, New Orleans allegedly down into Mexico through Laredo. 

Odio had indicated that she was visited by Oswald. She kept 

reported that an American male who identifie$.+imself as 
,\ 

Lee Oswald contacted the Soviet Embassy in Mexiho City 

inquiring whether the.Embassy had received any mews concern- li 
-. i 

ing a telegram which had been sent to Washing+;. 

'?The Am 
I'? 

erican was described as approxj,&ately 35 years 
,A' ." 

old with an athletic build, about 6 fee&tall with receding 
.,' ,1 a- 

hairline. It is believed that ,%&id may be identical to 
.,- __:,-+- 

Lee Henry Oswald born ~r@:&tober 1939, a former Marine 
*r.- 'a-.. 

who defected to the Soviet Unio&Pn Octoberfl59 and later ./ 'I_ -. i., 

.a 

made arrangements through the United S,tates Embassy in 
r; 

Moscow to re c urn to the United 3tatesi'with his Russian-born ;a' .,' 
wife.4 </N1*- .- -.._ I ,... Mm----- 

They indicate the name of his wife and child. 

2s "The information in paragraph one is being disseminated 

I 
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they had ssnt a teletype cable to the Washington 
P 

ffice 

of the FBI, the State Department, the Navy, the following $- 

this was on October 1, 1963. Oswald was supposedly on a 

w 
bus during the &aazbh week of September, on a bus going from 
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to your representatives in Mexico City. Any further infor- 
I 

mation received on this subject will be furnished YOU. 

4 "Th' is information is being made available to the 

Immigration and Naturalization Service." 

Obviously, the age and description of Oswald is 

inaccurate, but in addition they sent a photograph of this 

person they claimed was Lee Oswald and that photograph, we 

do not have to hire any experts to tell us whether or not 
P 

that person is.,Lee Harvey Oswald. Unequivoca#ly, beyond 
,( ,; -- .. 

any and all doubt, that person is the person described in 

. the cable. 
$ c-f5 1.2 l-1 

Now, on November 27, 1976 at an jxecutive e 

. w questioning was conducted by Mr. Sprague and 

f 

-/.----------rU-.* 
*-cl * + 

Preyerz 
..2 @J-C 

Congressman Thone' 
f?- + 

n present when 
'-----=.~~-~~~~~~~.~. Y 

Mr. Phillips was questioned. Mr. David Phillips was the 

&ad, ultimately, beforeyhe retired of all Western Hemisphere 

operations of the CIA. He came forward and testified and 

indicated to the subcommittee of this p/ ommittee that there 

was photographic surveillance of all people going in and 

out of these Embassies, that in fact these phones were 

tapped, that in fact at the time that Lee Harvey Oswald 

was allegedl$ in Mexico City something happened to the 

camera and it was not taking pictures. 

In order to explain the mistake in that cable of 

F 

I 

October 1st hat tias sent by the CIA, he went on to say in 



,.. 
(2; 23 

r 24 

1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

10 

11 

12 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

i2 

41 2-148 

essence that when this fellow introduced himself from the 

Soviet Embassy on the phone as Lee Henry Oswald ;i bear that 

in mind when you get this whole thing in mind logically ;;I- 

Lee Henry Oswald $- it is Harvey, not Henry i- he said the 

Erson .identified himself as Lee Henry Oswald. When the 

tape was given to someone to transcribe, mistakenly a 

photograph was given to that person and the transcription 

and photograph was sent back to Washington. 

q That is the reason for the foul up. 
.*,., -.' " ,i . 

We just recently had in our possession a November 233 

1963 letter that Mr. Sprague indicated in substance was 

h? 
sent to the Secret Service Chief, James J. Row y 

If from J. 

Edgar Hoover. This has just come to light. 
. . 

I dare say that.yery few people know about this, that 

is that this piece of information has come to light, that thir 

letter has surfaced,‘ that indicates, in substance on page 

12 of the memorandum, that the.Central Intelligence Agency 6 

I am quoting here from the letter: d-- 
R The C?&Fz&..~ntelligenCe 

Agency advises that on October 1, 1963 an extremely 

-source had reported that an 

himself as Lee Oswald had 

Mexico City %$quiri.ng as 

it shoutid'be i- 
\ 

Oswald in Dallaq Tev have observed photograp 

individual referred to above and have list ..--./to a recording 
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of his voice. These nts are of the opinion that 

the above-referred to was not Lee Harvey Oswald.'? 
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q 
.+ Mr. Sprague. If I may interject at this point, just 

: 4 ,yz=--- 

to emphasize that when we questioned Mr. Phillips, Mr. Preyer 

and Mr. Feld, the CIA had stated previously and Mr. Phillips 

stated-at that time that the tape recordingzthat the CXA had 

on Oswald in Mexico City had been destroyed within approx- 
i&l 4 w;p 

imately a week M the recording, that they were not in 

existence alq ;the time of the assassination of President 
.*.: -- i, 

Kennedy. 

So we now have a document indicating that agents of the 

c . 
FBI listened to m these tapes after the 

assassination. Certainly this flies in the face of the 

testimony given by Mr. Phillips of what the CIA has previously 
Y 

presented and raises now an additional question, if such 
I 

a tape were in existence after the assassination, why was 

that tape destroyedtif' it was.. 

Now he i- Mr. Phillips said prior to the assassination 

it was just a tape routinely used again. Query: was 

this a tape representing someone calling himself Lee Harvey 

Oswald destroyed after the assassination? That is the 

plestion rai&. 

Of course, an additional thought to be raised at this tirle 

Mr. Tanenbaum referred earlier to Mr. Veciana indicating 

that one of the things that had been requested of him after 
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the assassination, contacting some relatives in Mexico City 

fzoD!the purpose of getting those relatives to say they had 

seen Oswald in Mexico City, these dates start to raise some 

question as to whether there has been a deliberate attempt 

to make it appear that Oswald was in Mexico City. 

Mr. Stokes. Let me ask this question. You say that the 
Ic 

report from J. Edgar Hoover to Rowfly has just surfaced and 

is new? 

Mr. Tanenbaum. When I say that, it was just released 
.,.; -- j ,i 7 

that we know of. 

Mr. Stokes. Released by whom? 

Mr. Tanenbaum. It was released from the Secret Service. 

Mr. Stokes. Whom did they release it to?~..,Publicly? 

Mr. Tanenbaum. They released it to an individual. 
i 

Mr. Stokes. We have it in our possession? 

Mr. Tanenbaum. Yes; we do. 

Mr.Stokes. I see. 

Mr. Tanenbaum. Let me get that document for you. 

Mr. Stokes. This does not appear in the Senate report 

.or in any other of the investigatory agency reports? 

Mr. Taqenbau#. No. 

.Iam pa&ing out to you now a copy of that letter. 

Mr. Stokes. Thank you very much. 

Mr. Tanenbaum. One last point on this, Mr. Chairman, 

whether or not this tape was ever destroyed by the CIA, there 
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la Oswald and he knew of no relationship between Oswald and 

11 Jack Ruby. 
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He presently is recovering from cancer and has indicatei 

to the individual who called us that approximately 

14 days before the assassination there was a meeting in his 
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15 
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club where he worked and that the individuals who were 

present at this meeting were Lee Harvey Oswald, Jack Ruby, 

a fellow by the name of Emilio Santana, Guy Bannister and 

approximately four or five other individuals from New Orleans 

19 and Mexico City. 
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Let us just quickly look at some of the individuals who 

were at thismeeting that we know about. He positively 

identified a*"photograph, when showed to him by a researcher, 

of Guy Bannister. Guy Bannister -- this gets back to Mr. 

Thone's question about the Fair Play for Cuba activity 7; 

Guy-Bannister was a former FBI officer in charge of the 

44 
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is another important fact here that is that the substance of 

tfhis tape was never given over to the Warren Commission. 

qy Now, we have information from an individual that there 

is a gentleman in Dallas who is prepared to come forward. It 

is our belief -!. we have not talked to him; 
Y 

an individual who 

has talked to him has passed this on to us 7; his name is 

Edward McBee. He was a bartender who worked for Jack Ruby 

and other nightclub owners in Dallas and he, in fact, testi- 

fied before the Warren Commission that he did not know 
i, ,' 0 i +' 
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where the headquarters were listed. Again, Lee Harvey Oswald 

was the only member of that organization in New Orleans. 

41 Also at 544 Camp Street were other active anti-Castro 

7 Cuban groups. Emilio Santana is another individual who was 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

15 Manuel Garcia Gonzalez was standing next to him that it was 

16 done before the International Trade Mart in New Orleans. 

17 That is where Clay Shaw worked. 

18 
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21 the office building where he, in fact, worked, 
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Chicago ffice. B He retired in 1955 and later ran a detective 

agency. The agency's office was at 544 Camp Street $ that 

gets us back to the Fair Play for Cuba activity. That is 

a member of this No Name Key Group. We have photographs of 

him. ., i.* 
,,,.-" " i . 

Also, members of this No Name Key Group were Manuel 

Garcia Gonzalez, standing next to Oswald when he was handing 
/ 

out the Fair Play for Cuba literature ?- by the way, there 

is some photographic evidence to suggest that when Oswald 

was handing out the Fair Play for Cuba literature when 

In the photographs, there is an individual who appears. 

One can almost be certain it is Clay Shaw walking towards 

Oswald when he is handing out this literature and going .$nto 

Mr. Fithian. You say on page 13 -$ and you just 

recently said, and before you get too far beyond this, you 
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said “Recently McBee recanted his story. He now states" -i 

and then you go on to indicate what he states about the 

group meeting in his tavern and so on. He states this to 

whom? 

i!$)Mzz.:A!aneribaum. He stated it to one Gary Shaw, an 
/ & --Ic 

individual who has been active in research in the assassina- 

tion for some years. 

ML, Fithian. You have not had any correspondence with 

him? i.* 
/l. -.' 

Mr. Tanenbaum. No; we have not. 

Mr. Fauntroy. Would the gentleman yield? 
F-i tl, I&?. 

Mr. bll I would be happy to yield. 

Mr. Fauntroy. What is the feasibility of bringing Mr. 

McBee here, both in terms of not compromising his reputation 
e 

and in terms of his health? 

Mr. Tanenbaum. I have not spoken to Mr. McBee and I 

cannot answer the question until we actually do speak with 

him in Dallas, which we have to do. 

Mr. Preyer. Do you know of any way to corroborate 

McBee? If you could substantiate his testimony -$ the 

whole Warren Commission is anchored on the premise that 

Ruby and Cs&d have no connection with each other. If this, 

and what you say later, could be demonstrated, it could be 

very important. 

Mr. Tanenbaum. Before we could be in a position, Mr. 
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Preyer, to corroborate anything he said, we obviously, in the 

very, very first instance, we have to speak to him in p&rson. 

Mr. Mw. I wonder if this is the sort of smoking 
4; F---------"-- .I ,a- / 

gun that Congress is looking for? It is not proof, but it 

is a big question. 

The .mere fact that there would be a man who was there 

and was going to testify under oath certainly would assuage 

a lot of my colleague9 

10 

;, ?* a. -" 
Mr. Tanenbaum. If our budget will permit, we will make 

11 any effort to go down to Dallas and speak with him. 

12 

13 

14 

Mr. Preyer. Is this the type of witness you could ask 

to take the polygraph test? 

Mr. Tanenbaum. I do::notrsee any reason why we could not 

15 

16 

do that. 

.17 

18 

19 

20 

You mentioned polygraph, Mr. Preyer. Orest Pena, whom 

I indicated was the informant for the New Orleans FBI agent 

says hesdemands that we give him a polygraph test. Because 

in fact deBrueys threatened him before he testified before 

the Warren Commission. 

21 

22 

23 

* 24 

25 

Mr. McKinney. I would like to make an added comment. 

I do not befreve that there is any secret that there are 

many people in Congress who are saying well, let's let the 

Black Caucus have Martin Luther King's assassination; 

Kennedy is en years down the drain. 
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1 
9 

Is that a correct assumption? 

2 If there were to be found any smoking gun to keep this 

3 ormnittee going, it would be far more psychologically valuable 

4 if it were to be found in the older case. I am just telling 

5 
an 

you where I think 1,count numbers. That is where my numbers 

6 are at. 
. 

7 I do not want to see the f ommittee compromised on the 

8 short-sighting of those investigations, either one of them. 

9 I do not want&o be in a position like I have been in too 
.*)' -- C% . 

10 many times in this place where I have to turn what is 

11 comonly called a streetwalker to get something througbJ 

12 

C‘ 
i 

'. .-,! 

13 - 

14 -A s a member of this 
# 

I ommittee,ntrust and 
r f 

15 &d&ire you guys and your reputations and everything else, 

16 but if you e find us anything that will get those 

17 bloodhounds out there # -- 

18 
I questioning 

19 Kennedy, I think that we have this issue locked, and your 

20 -employment would be a great deal more secure. 

Mr. Stokes. 
3 ; 

Mr. Tanenbaum, may I inquire about how 
9.. 

much longer.your presentation will take? I am thinking in 

23 terms of the fact that it is now quarter of 6s. I do not 
._A.' 

._ 24 know how much longer the members want to continue this 
2 . . c . ‘.2 ,I 25 

II 
evening. 

I 
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1 ‘il Could you give me some idea? 

Mr. Tanenbaum. Fifteen to twenty minutes. 
a$ e 
or. gtokes. All right. Please proceed. 

Mr. Tanenbaum. Now during the time of the meeting that 

McBee says took place and the assassination, witnesses came 

forward to indicate that Jack Ruby transferred power of 

I attorney to his sister. Now, the FBI was made aware of this 

8 
9 

fact $2 

Mr. FpiGI. May I interrupt and ask just one question 
*'a . 

10 whether Guy Bannister is still existing? 

11 Mr. Tanenbaum. Could you repeat the question? 

12 

13 
rr 
I 
t-- 

14 

Mr. Fithian. Is Guy Bannister still alive, one of the 

participants of the alleged meeting el n days before the 

assassination? 

15 

16 

17 

Mr. Tanenbaum. It is our impression, from what we 

know about Guy Bannister, that he is no longer alive. The 

FBI was given this information,that Jack Ruby transfered 

18 his power of attorney shortly before the assassination. In 

19 fact, they did not investigate this. 

20 We now know that the law firm that handled this matter 

21 has destroyed their records. They have numbered files $ 
,+P" 

22 

,.* . I 

I "' '; . . I 23 -I 

24 I_ 

CL ._: I 25 

and assume *or the minute that this is file 5,000, they 

have destroyed numbers through 7500. 

However, this woman, who was a secretary, is still 

a round. 
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I 

cv . Let us discuss the organized crime aspect of this case. 

There is an individual whom we understand is Willing t0 Come 

forward and testify. His name is Louis McWillie, presently 

e.---, 
in Las Vegas, NevUe. He was.a very close friend of Jack 

R&Y r and Ruby indicated that he was like a brother to 

him. 

Th s fellow, McWillie, goes back into organized crime 
it /-&A 

in the 36Ls when he was operating casinos in Cuba. He has 

indicate$,,thbc*in 1959 Ruby travelled to Cuba and visited 

a fellow by the name of Santo Trafficante, Jr. 
~.:~~&~ b 

Traffica&?A 

is presently operating his organized crime activities in 
+--@-".. 

Tampa, Flla. -.-' He allegedly is one of the kingpins of 

international narcotics. All- trafficking=allegedly 

flows through him. 

Trafficante was associated,with Rosselli and Giancana, 

both of whom are dead. Rosselli testified before the Senate 

Committee on Intelligence. It‘was Rosselli's testimony that 

indicated, among other things, that Trafficante was the 

Mafia link, he was the coordinator for the CIA when they 

would contact organized crime to kill people, most notably 

Fidel Castro. 
.e*". 

Trafficante was put in jail by Fidel Castro in 1959 

after the revolution. When he was released, he was released 

with another fellow. That fellow was none other than 
t+ # 
TIIlu Eugene Hall. 
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Trafficante has been quoted by a Cuban exile in Miami 

as stating, some time before the assassination, that JFK 

was going to get hit. This whole organized crime activity, 

as it relates to this case, involves the people who, in fact, 

were involved with Castro before and during the revolution, 

and that is Frank Sturgis, who was appointed by Castro after 

the revolution in charge of security 'for the Air.Force, and 

as the liaison and coordinator of all the casinos in Cuba. 

1( 

11 
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13 

14 
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So Sturgi.8, who is also known as Frank Fiorino was 
(,'. -.' .' 

involved"with all of these people. 

One year after Rosselli testified before the Senate 

P ommittee, he was murdered. That case is stiJJ under 

tivestigation. I believe three days prior to his testimony 

before the Senate' 
t ' 

ommittee, Sam Giancanawas murdered, and 

that case is stillL.biCng:: investigated. 

Trafficante never testified before any ommittee about 
p' 

his alleged involvement with the CIA plots to kill other 

people, particularly Fidel Castro. The ostensible reason 

why he was not called before the Senate / ommittee was that 

he allegedly was in Costa Rica. 

Hopefully, as far as we are concerned, he is in Tampa, 
Y-1 

Fl-4) be&use he is an individual, 
,./ I think, that we would 

like to talk to under oath and discuss with him under oath 

what he knows about these people and, most pointedly, what 

he knows about the assassination of the President. 
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I 

q$Ir. stpq. Mr. Tanenbaum, let me ask you a question. 
=.' 

You quote Jose Ulman as saying $ I guess quoting Trafficante 

to the effect that Kennedy was going to be hit. Where do 

we get that information? 

Mr. Tanenbaum. That comes from our investigator who 

is in Florida now. 

Mr. Stokes. From him having talked to whom? 

Mr. Tanenbaum. Ulman. 

Mr. Stokes. Is Ulman a willing witness? 
*..: -" ,'. 

Mr. Tanenbaum. I do not know the answer to that ques- 

tion. He is a person whom we would like to speak with. 

Mr. Sprague. Mr. Chairman, may I say that in our 

opinion, considering the comments made previously, that we 

would urge upon this 
P 

ommittee the issuance of a subppna 
2 c/ 

for Mr. Trafficante, one for him prepared personally and the 

other for his records touchttng upon the areas that have 

just been commented upon by Mr.6 Tanenbaum. 

I might say this. If the f ommittee should decide the 

issuance of these two subpGnas, 
2 

I think that here it is 
/ 

extremely important that not one word come out of this hearing 

room because in the event that Mr. Trafficante is still in 

Florida, thg'moment that there is one word out of this 

room, he will no longer be in Florida. 

I think that it is extremely important in this instance, 

and our people would like to dispatch it this evening, to 



1 

.  

4 

. 

1 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

1s 

16 

and materials and documents received, vouchers, memoranda, 

correspondence, from January 1958 to December 1964 related 

to attempts to assassinate Fidel Castro. 

I might interject, remember supposedly he was, at one 

time, working at the behest of the CIA coordinating such 
Y 

attempts, and we would be interested in any notes, memoranda, 

payments that were made. 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

‘22 

Continuing onit all such material relating to attempts 

to assassinate, or the assassination OG John F. Kennedy and 

euch material relating to the groups and organizations known 

as Alpha 66, International Anti-Communist Brigade, No Name 

Key Group, the Cuban Revolutionary Council; and relating to 

his own relt& from Prison in Havana, Cuba. 

23 I am not stating what I expect. Encompassing any and 

.24 

25 

all-areas relating to the inquiry. 

Mi. Theme. Being serious about it, you cannot expect the 

53 
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go down to Florida for the purpose of serving these two 
-9 

subp 
k 

nas, for the production of Mr. Trafficante next 
\ 

Wednesday. We have to give our people enough time to try 
. 

to seek him out and.to serve these subpkenas, these two 
'__A ' -., 

sub@ enas, 
.e 

q(,y. p. Mr. Thone? 
_s ' %s---- 
Mr. Thone. What records? 

Mr. Sprague. We do not know whether he has any 

records, but.ear demand is‘that he bring with him all notes 
,,?.'S -" 
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he has any records. 
‘/3 

pr. sm. I would tend to agree, but who knows? 
-L a.--* * i. ry- 
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I If someone doing work on behalf of the CIA, if at that 
I 
~ instance he initiated, or has something to grant him 

~ perhaps some immunities? 

We do not know. Who knows. 

Mr. McKinney. May I follow through on a point and get 

~ f ounsel's opinion? 

One, wehave wfection , you find him, you serve 
;,***. -- 

him, he comes and testifies. If he took thefifth*ndment 

himself, we would have a hell of a point. 

Two, if he disappears, would ounsel advise that we make p' 

as much of d oint of his having been served and having disi- 

appeared? Would that also help us with our problem? 
u 

Mr. Sprague. Mr. McKinney, of course, our approach is 

that we, in fact, want this person's testimony under oath. 

As we-see it, assuming that we are able to move expeditiously 
I 

without word getting out, to serve him -2 as I see it, there 

are four .courses. 

One, he can go into d ourt attacking the legal basis 
: ' 

of this dommittee, Qbnstitutional basis. 
-.? .* . . 

SecondF,; he can e 

flee, having%een served. 

Thirds, he can appear and take whatever $onstitutional 

protection he is entitled to. Fourths, of course, he can 

testify. 

: I think that speaks in response to your question. 
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9 Mr. McKinney. All four are of value to us. 
2 c- 
Mr. Sprague. We are making this request, not on the 

basis of the first three, but on the basis off in fact, 

obtaining his testimony. 

Mr. Stokes. Let me follow up for a moment on Mr. 

McKinney's question. Let us presume we issue a subpoena and 
. 
he is located in Florida, that he is properly served and he 

then goes into + ourt and files a motion to quash, on whatever 

reason he would base the motion to quash. At that point, we 
.,.2.+ , i. 

have a public confrontation with a witness, which is somethin 

that prior to this time has been subliminal, and at least 

not made known to the publ,ic in terms of the investigation. 

How does that affect the investigation, a recalcitrant 

witness, one who does.not want to submit? 
2 

Mr. Sprague. We still have.many areas, as ytsu.,:gathered 

from the presentation you heard, to proceed. Of course, I 

do suggest that with a p6 urt attack pending,against the 

ability of this Congress to lawfully investigate these two 

assassinations that that is going to be a question for the 

-Congress, whether they want to drop these investigations 

with such a Court test pending. 

Mr. Mci&nney. Congress is as ready to be quashed 

by the fourts as to have its thairman questioned. 

Mr. Stokes. Let me ask you another question. Let us 

assume he comes here pursuant to b&hng served, and I would 
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presume you would want to question him in $xecutive,$ession 

because you do not know what he is going to say, and assume 

then that with the knowledge that Giancanois dead, Rosselli 

is dead, that he begins exercising his rights and refuses to 

testify. 

ff 
P Where are we then in terms of the investigation? 

Mr. Preyer. That raises a question, are you planning 
I /.----~ 

to use McWillie and Ulman? 

Mr. Sprague. It raises a number of other questions. If ))', -.' .I 
this fommittee should authorize the issuance of these 

r‘-- 
subp#enas after they have been served, not before, after 

I/ 
they have:-been served, then I would then make a request that 

we, immediately in this instance, request of the CIA and the 

FBI and any other pertinent government agency all of their 
Y 

pertinent file material relating.to contacts with this 

particular individual as well, which would be a further aid 

to the investigation. 

Mr. Stokes. Does anyone have anything further? 

Mr. McKinney. I was just going to say that we had bette , 

-at one point or another, make a decision on the subpoena. 

Mr. Stokes. You need a resolution of these, I assume? 
** 

Mr. SpLgue. That is correct. 

Mr. Fithian. Mr. Chairman? 

Mr. Stokes. Mr. Fithian? 

Mr. Fithian. I wonder if we could indulge the f 
ommittee 



1 to make one more trip to "%e'~loor before we take up this 

2 serious matter. 

3 cil .$Ir. E= All right. 
* s 

4 We will recess., 

5 L A brief recess was taken. 
2 

Mr. Stokes. The onxnittee will come to order. 
P 

Just prior to recess, we were discussing the subpd;na 

situation. Mr. Fithianris not here, but he and Mr. Preyer 
e-7 

10 

11 

12 

and I had a few more questions relative to the subp-@na *, , -" '. . . . 
process. We might take those up at this time. 

Here is Mr. Fithian. 

We were just beginning to get back to the subp<na & 
YW 
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process, Mr. Fithian, and n might want to be recognized at 

this point for questions that you have. 

Mr. Fithian. I did not have any specific question other 

than I wanted to make sure we did not just rip off a 

subpoena before we voted. 

A couple of mechanical questions, Mr. Sprague. You 

send an investigator to Tampa. Do your people then actually 

serve a subp?na?, 
w 

Mr. Sprague. Yes. It will be a person on the staff 
9 

that I will,%esignate. 

I am intending, assuming that these subpoenas are 

authorized and issued, to designate Mr. Tanenbaum, Mr. Klein 

and Mr. Johnson. The rules, while they do not spell it out, 
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but the custom is that personal service .is required. In 

fact, there may well be a problem or a, possibly of harm 

in personal service. 

9 It would be my.opinion that upon their ascertaining 

that that individual is at his residence, an attempt, then 

to serve by identifying themselves and their purpose and 

what they have to the person who is then barring access. 

It is then sufficient service. 
..rl 

gr. Tatgi“ If Mr. Johnson offered me a subp ena, I would 
.w--- .p' 

take it. 

Mr. Fithian. I think you answered .the question. I 

am assuming you just do not walk up as a complete stranger 

to a guy like this, and therefore the person blocking the 
./--! 

entrance receiving the subp&,ena considered the sub$&a 
i 

had been legally served. 

Mr. Sprague. Our people are going to identify them- 

selves to the person who is there at the entrance to the 

premises, fully identifying themselves and the purpose, 

hopefully having established that the person is in residence. 

If they are permitted in, fine. They will be 

accordingly served. It may well be that they will not be 

permitted en&y, that they will be barred, in which case 

they will put that as a request. I am instructing them to 

consider service on the person who is the agent barring 

access. 
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dy t?$r. FW. 
I i * :i 

May we return just briefly to the earlier 
9: 4% --- 

subebena that was authorized? 

As I understand the nature of that subpoena is such that 

the person named in it will actually come to Washington? 

Mr;, Sprague. The subpoena reads that way, Mr. Fithian, 

but that is not required. That is just for the control of 

the physical evidence so that as we want to we can then take 

up with them the bringing of it to Washington. 

If, forpfirposes of chain of custody, they desire to /'r -- 

meet the people who are transporting it, fine. We have no 

objection to that. 

Mr. Fithian. There is no difference between that 

subpoena and the one that you are now talking about? 

Mr. Sprague. Yes. This subpoena one is for the 7; 
I‘ r-3 

actually a subpaena of the person. That is one of the two 
-4 

subp/enas. 
3 

The second subp<na is for these records. 
P 

Technically, 
I- “ 

I guess if that person wanted to say to our people, here 

are the reaords, you can cart them back, fine. We would be 

.glad to cart them back. 

Mr. Fithian. I have no further questions. 
&' " 

Mr. Stokes. Let me ask you a further mechanical 

question. 
,C-. 

Once we have signed this subp ena, pursuant to the 
p' ,"'a. 

$ ommittee's action, does that subppena go through the Clerk's L- 

. 
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office of the House? Who actually issues the subpdena? 

i-’ 
,/ p- Sprague- P Once it is signed by you, it remains with 

. ..* &d--+--- ..n 
usr in our possession, until actual service. 

MIT. Stokes. That is standard procedure under House 

rules. t 

Mr. Sprague. That is correct. 

Mr. Stokes. I am wondering mechanically, in terms of 

keeping what takes place here an absolute secret, as you 

have requested; whether we had to go to the Clerk's office 
;>t*'. 

where obviously it would be a problem, but we do not have 

to? 

Mr. Sprague. We do not have to, Mr. Chairman. 

Mr. Stokes. Are there any further questions on this 

point? 

Mr. Preyer. Mr. Chairman; I move the following 
/‘ 
' resolution: P Resolved, that the-ity of the members of 

1 
the Committee being present, thzT3ofity of the members ,' --._ 
voting, that the p' ommittee hereby aythorizesthe following 

subp$ena and directs 
1 --. 

the 
P 

hairman t) sign such subpbena. 
\,,- .1 -,l.-.m-..--- - 

Mr. Stokes. Would the 
L p$" Lg :cJ 

f lerk read the subpi:ena? 
‘ 

firs. Har Tit, 1 

w m -#By authorifi--the House of Representa?. 
.a \ 

tives of th&Congress of the United St)tes of America to 
..-J 

Richard A. Sprague or any assi?&.& designated by him, you Q-,. -_ 

are hereby commanded to summon Santo~rafficant, Jr. in 
-~,' .."_ ., -.. . . ~~ I 

Tampa, Plorjl"'si to be and to before>ge Select Committee on 
5.. hl 1. ,,....,, ,.. 



1 Assassinations of the House%‘f"Repentatives of the United -, 

2 States, of which the Ho p Louis Stokes is -"'-' ,~ /hairman, 

3 in their 
P 

hamber, in the # ity of Washingtbn, on March 16th, 
s“ 

4 1977 at the hour of.lO:s a.m.,,&hen and there to ,.c 

5 testify touching on matters of inqu*&related to said P om- 
.-+ 

10 

11 

i2 

mittee, and he is not to depart4&hout leave of said 
4" 

,.d - 

P 
ommittee. 

,~.c -.-,. -..- c "&.-a - 

'I 
g fi erein, fail not make r&turn of this summons, witness ‘...> 

my hand and,,th& seal of the House.tiof Representatives of the ;,** .I -- 

United States in the,,#ity of Wash*&gton this 9th day of p' ". 
March , 19 77 . n;*p.,.,~._-~._"_,~~~,-_,~,-~-'i'~'r 

Mr. Sprague. There is a second subp$na as well. c ./ 

Mr. Stokes. We will have'to take action on this one 

first. 

: 
,‘; 

.13 

14 

15 You have heard the reading of the Resolution? We are 

16 ready for the question. 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

All in favor, say aye. 

1:. 
A chorus of ayes2 

Mr. Stokes. Those opposed? 

E No response) J 

Mr. Stokes. The motion is carried; so ordered. 
** 

Mr. Pr&er? 

23 Mr. Preyer. Mr. Chairman, I move that: Resolved, the 

r 24 

25 

majorit$ of the members of the 

the majority of the members voting, that the ,$ommittee here@ 
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authorizeSthe following sub@&a and directs the@airman 

to sign such subp$na. 

Mr. Stokes. The lerk will read the subpoena. 
Hrs: fi~y7f",H. CbC 
Me. 44twkha. v 

P 
;1FJ 
.By authority -w House of Representa- 

--..__ 'X 
tives of the Congress of the United State&&f, America to 

Richard A. Sprague, 
k\ 

or any assistant designatedqy him, you 
‘\ 

are hereby commanded to summon Santo Trafficante, 
Y 

r. in 
_ .jl---.-~ -._,, 

Tampa, FlMa:to be and to appear before the Sele 4 t Committee 
-'w-.--r- i 

on Assass>in,ati&s of the House of Representativesbf the 
r; 

United States, of which the How Louis Stokes is . . + ,I ..' 

P hairman and to bring with him any or all not#, materials, 
;; 

documents, receipts, vouchers, memoranda,&rrespondence 

from January,' 1968 to December,'1964 elating to atwpts 

/ 
to assassinate Fidel Castro; same relating to attempts 

to assassinate or th~,,a&&sination of President John F. 
_.."W 
i,. 

Kennedy; the same re~fat&ng,Wto groups or organizations known 
*e_ .-“.\ 

as Alpha 66, International Anti%emmunist Brigade, the No 
**h> 

" z 
Name Key Croup and the Cuban Revolutio&ry Council: the same '.. ':. 
relating to your release from prison in Havana, Cuba, in 

-. 

their 
P 

hamber, in the$ty of Washington, on *.rch 16, 1977, 
s, 

at the hour of 1OM a.m., then and the4e to testify 

touching on gatters of inquiry related to said 

and he is not to depart without leave of said ommittee. 
,/ 1 

&erein, fail not make return of this ,&mmons, witness 
+.? Jr 

my hand and the seal of the House of&epresentatives of the -<.a--- 

I+ .-C...l_.P .  .  .  .._.M -..A--- 

.  .  

I  
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1 
----2.. '. \ ; ~ : :;g .J! 

United State Jin 
\/ 

the 
P 

ity of Washington this 9th day of March 
-' .̂~ 

19 77 .- ....,,..--'~Mei 

51 $fr. Stokes-. You have heard the reading of the 
+ 

Resolution. Are you ready for the question? 

Those in favor, say aye. 

Mr. Stokes. Those opposed, no? 

I! 
No response) 

17 
m. Stoke%. The motion is carried. So ordered. 

,,y('. -.. 

Mr. McKinney. Mr. Chairman, could the records show the 

members present, in case there is any question? 
.: 

Mr. Stokes. Mr. Thone, Mr. McKinney, Mr. Anderson, 

Mr. Preyer, Mr. Fauntroy, Mrs. .Burke, Mr. Fithian and the 

Chairman. 
3, 

Does that take care of the subp$na matters? LJ' 

Mr. Sprague. Yes,' it does. 

Mr. Stokes. Is there anything further, Mr. Tanenbaum, 

in your presentation? 

Mr. Tanenbaum. Yes, sir. 

There are really just a few more items. One is a letter 

that allegedly was written, and I underline and underscore 
f' 

allegedly written, by Lee Harvey Oswald to Mr. Hunt. We have 

not been able to have any experts in the field of hand- 

writing actually analyze the letter. We do not have the 

original letter, and I have in total indicated on page 17 
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2 
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9 

10 but only know his initials, they are P.S. i- there is a 

11 postmark on the envelope indicating Mexico City. This 

12 individual.has indicated he sent this letter that appears 

' 1s 

16 

17 Kennedy assassination. Mr. Jones, when reading "Mr. Hunt," 

13 assumed it was H.L. Hunt and conducted an inquiry as to 

19 whether it was H.L. Hunt. 

20 

21 

,. 24 letter and this was several weeks ago. 

2s 
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of the briefing memorandum the substance of the memorandum, 

so when I say "allegedly," members of the I do 

not like to talk about a document that we should have had 

analyzed but for the fact that we were involved in the 

situation that we are in and -& and this is something for 
I 

you to take up with the Attorney General ;*; we do not have 

the original of. 

4 This letter was allegedly sent in 1974 to the FBI. The 

individual, who is in Mexico City, whose name we do not know A' 

on page 17 of the briefing memorandum to the FBI in 1974 

and heard nothing. 

Waiting o e year, he then sent it to a gentleman called 
d 

Penn Jones, a researcher in Texas, a researcher of the 

He did not come to any definitive conculsion. 

This letter surfaced for our purposes when a newsperson 
,I. 

in Dallas called me to indicate that he had this letter 

and that the FBI was coming to question him about this 

I then tried to call -the Director of the FBI to find 
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out if, in fact, they had this letter, whether or not they 

had an original copy of the letter or whether they had a 

were conducting an investigation into the assassination of 

the President of the United States. 

'$)The episode that I will relate in fact happened, because 
. 

I was there and I asked my secretary to call Illj;the Director 

I whom, I was informed, was away and his number one assistant 

was on the-..phofie and told the secretary when she identified 
;, :* 

who I was that he did not want to speak to me. 

Then another person came on the phone. After two more 
I 

people, we hung up and called again. I then got the gentle- 

man who was the number one person in charge, and he indicated 

that yes, the FBI,‘he thought $- he was not sure $ was 
XT 

conducting an investigation into the assassination. I did 

not say I was talking about the Lee Harvey Oswald-Mr. Hunt 

letter. I just said there was,this letter I wanted to talk 

about. He gratuitously commented that he knew about the 

letter and he would have somebody call, 

That was Mr. Daly., who, in fact, did. Mr. Daly said 

that the FBI received this letter in January offl77 and that 
J" 

in fact they opened up the investigation. There was an 

ongoing investigation of the murder of the President. 

He stated that he would not give us the letter and 

would only tell us the results of any investigation that they 



L 
C. :\; ..> 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

' 15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 . . 

were presently conducting.'.". 
r; .:jc y 

Q In a letter that was written some time before to 

Mr. Sprague from the Director, that letter indicated in 

substance that the FBI was willing in spirit to cooperate 

fully with this 
P 

ommittee. I asked him about that letter 

because it did not seem to me, as a representative view, 

that if they had a letter that indicates namely, "Dear Mr. 

Hunt: I would like information concerning my position. I 

am asking onlyfor information. I am asking that we discuss ,.a, -- ,\ 
the matter fully before any steps are taken by me or anybody' 

e&ee. Thank-you. Lee Harvey Oswald." November 8, 1963, 

It seems to me, as a representative view, that this 

was something of note that we should have been notified about 

it. Y 

Mr. Daly indicated that he was aware of the Director's 

letter to hrlr. Sprague, that he in fact wrote. It was his 

understanding that they would only tell us the results of 

what they found out. 

So I mention this, Mr. Chairman, because perhaps you 

-would want to discuss thia~matter with the Attorney General 

in light of other matters we do not know about right now that 
,P 

they may be"involved with. 

We do not have the original. If they, in fact, the 

FBI, has the original, we would very much like it. 8 

I have indicated here that there are some sources that 
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’ <,, * -,, ‘.’ 9 E Ho”ard Hunt was ,,,$P&&;y 
‘_I .$ 

. on chief in Mexico City 

during the time the President was assassinated. This letter 

originates from Mexico City. There has been speculation that 

a fellow by the name of Guy Baldwin, a CIA employee, alleged1 

had meetings in his apartment in Mexico City and therein 

discussed plans to assassinate the President. 

TZI What we have to do, obviously, is inquire about the FBI 

if they have the originals so that we could have, immediately 

an analysis,.done with the known hand of Lee Harvey Oswald and 
~, 7: ' f -- 

compare it to this letter. 

I do not know whether or not we will be able to do that 

with the copies we have. Again, I would hope that that would 

be brought up. 

Mr. Stokes. I might say, Mr. Sprague, you should make 

note-of that for the agenda. 

Mr. Sprague. Very well, Mr. Chairman. 

Mr. Tanenbaum. Now, Mr. Lehner alluddto Agent 88 

and we have heard a tape and discussed it with an individual 

who was, at the time, a $ergeant in the Miami Police Depart- 

ment. 

He heard a tape on November 16, 1963 that was recorded 

on November'fG, 196-3. This tape was between Mr. Somerset, 

now deceased, and Mr. Joseph J. Milteer, who died in 1974. 

Mr. Milteer was a rabid, right-wing activist. He went to the 

apartment of Mr. Somerset. Mr. Somerset, in this one-room 
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apartment had a simp&e and tape-recorded the 

conversation. -. 

$7 In substance, what Milteer says is that the President 

is going to be killed. He predicts the exact manner in 

which the President is going to be killed. He says it is 

going to be from an office building with a high-powered 

rifle that can be disassembled, and that shortly after the 

assassination the police are going to arrest someone to allay 

public concern., 

He &es not say that the President is going to be killed 

in Dallas. If anything, one can speculate about this if 

one desires. It would have been in Miami, because the 

President went to Miami on November 18th. 

In fact, he, President Kennedy, changed his plans with 

his motorcade and was flown by helicopter everywhere he went 

when he was there. 

Before we can jump to any conclusions, which we have 

not about the Milteer tape, it is significant that this fellow 

who was involved in the most extreme and sordid heinous 

type of right-wing activity would have made this kind of 

a statement, actually predicting the manner in which the 

President waJ"killed, on November 9, 1963. 

This tape was played the next day for FBI people and 

Secret Service people. We have a photograph that was taken 

by Mr. Augens of the AP wire service of the Presidential 

- .,, 

i 
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-4, :. motorcade as it was approaching t%& plaza, making a left-hanc 

turn on Elm Street. There is a photograph of an individual 

who looks again >L I underscore this very much $- like 

Mr. Milteer. 

9 'Miss Hess went down to Milteer's residence in Georgia. 

We had permission of the Judge down there, Judge Knight. 

Milteer's estate was in probate. With his permission, we 

were able to go through some of his belongings and property 

and material,, ,.L 
,,', -" i, 

She found a photograph of Milteer p& this is not to 

thraw bouquets at us -$ but let me just note that in many 

of the books that are written on the assassination,. they 

have a photograph of this Joseph J. Milteer. The Photggraph 

is not a pictuce of Milteer, although they claim that w ; 2' 

is. 

Miss Hess found this photograph -& we had not been in 

b usiness that long i- it is just an example of the kind of 

research staff that we have. I have to doff my cap to her, 

she has done a great job. 

What we would like to do is compare through the use of 

experts on a consultant basis and have them compare the 

Milteer photdCwith the photo that we have of Milteer's 

picture. If, indeed, Milteer is there watching the Presidentr 

one other coincidence when added to all of these other facts 

that we certainly we would like to investiate. 
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91 Now, with regard to Milteer 
.y.=. , 
, when I say we would like 

to investigate, Milteer is dead; nobody is going to point the 

finger at Milteer. Obvously, we are not going to resurrect 

hbm;!and bring him up here. 

But the FBI interviewed Milteer on November 27, 1963. 

They gave that report to the Warren Commission. They never 

mentioned, from what we know of documentation about that 

interview, that they had a tape of Milteer when they inter- 

viewed him ancl*confronted Milteer with his own words on the 
tape. :,f", -" 

They merely interviewed Milteer the way they interviewed 

thousands of other people> ,&stead of pulling out the trump I 

card and asking him, $id you pr.edict the manner in which 

7% the President of the United States would be murdered,;in fact 

he -denied-iti*therplay the tape for him, which would be 

done in the ordinary course of a decent investigation. 

That is not indicated in any material that the FBI has, 
, 

so there is no indication, because?he report that we have 

in regard to the Milteer, interview, there is nothing 

mentioned. The,re is nothing to indicate that this tape was 

ever brought to the attention of the Warren Commission. 

I would&k you, Mr. Chairman, if you would use your 

good offices to try to obtain for us the testimony that was 

produced before the Schweiker,committee. That, of course, 

would be very helpful, as would all the documents relative 
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to all the people whom we have talked about. Before we talk 

to them, obviously 'to do the kind of professional job that 

you require, we should have all of those documents and all 

. . 

,.... .: 
(,,.. 

,,-. 
( _ , -,> 

1 

2 

3 

4 of that testimony, the Rockefeller Commission testimony, 

5 the Rockefeller Commission documents, the Edwards testimony 

6 
. 

7 

8 why we would be in a much more solid position to lquestion 

9 these people and certainly it would aid immeasurably, if 
*)", -.. i. 

indeed we are lucky enough to have Mr. Trafficante testify 10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

.24 

25 

and most pointedly, the Schweiker material. 

(" 
// If we could have that as expeditiously as possible, 

before us, we would like to know as much as possible about 
d 

the -.&tivities of Rosselli and GiancanpJ. Nothing would 

be more valuable,than to have his testimony: 

Mr. Stokes. Have you made any attempt to get that? 
II 

Mr. Tanenbaum. We have had meetings with the/hief 

p' ounsel to the Senate Inouye gommittee now. All of the 

Schweiker material was transferred to Senator Inouye and 

it was just a question of whether or not we were going to 

receive clearance, which has not been resolved, and then 

they will give'us that material. 

However, we have made many calls and few have ever 

been returned': Given the uncertain nature of our existence 

and the difficulties that we have had, one can conclude it 

is just a question of a matter of time before our request 

might expire. 
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91 

j> ‘, ,,, e+ .j 

again urge your good o?%c%s to try to get these 

materials for us. 

#gr. Stokes. All right. We will be glad to work on 
d -- 9m 

that. 

Mr. Preyer. I am afraid I am going to have to leave. 

I wonder if I could ask one thing? 

What are your plans about Mr. Veciana? 

Mr. Tanenbaum. We have been very desirous to go down 

to Florida andShave Mr. 
,)'. -" " 

Fonzi present and speak at length 
i. 

with Mr. Veciana. It was brought to our attention from the 

conversations that Mr. Fonzi had with Mr. Veciana, he 

received in-excess of $250,000 in severance pay from 

Mr. Bishop in 1973. 1n:order to cooperate, I should say 

this. If Mr. Veciana received in excess of $250,000 $- let 
2 

us not quibble; if he received $250,000 from a man he claims 

was a CIA agent and we are able to establish that he reeeived 

that much money, that would go a.long way to corroborate his 

testimony. 

We would like an opportunity to go down to Florida. 

We have not had a chance to do it. But with the subppna 
v 

that we have from Mr. Trafficante, we are going to attempt to 

wipe that out'Pri.ght now, so I am hopeful that once we talk 

to Mr. Veciana, we will have a chance to corroborate some 

of the things that he said and Mr.,Fonzi has spoken to him 

on at least three occasions in substance where he has reported 
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9 @r. S_praguz. 
0-Y 

5 
If I may, 

k=yr--- 
there are four other subpvenas I ,a- 

in the King case which are all the same in terms of the 

wording. One is onthe $rector of the jolice in Memphis; 

the other is on the jolice $epartment; the other is on the 

f 
istrict ttorney; P the other is on the Sheriff. 

-)"-- 
These are sub 

Pp 
&as 
,.' 

f one is on the Birmingham Police 

Department -A these are sub 
9 

enas similar to what we had 

previously, and we would like the $mmittee to authorize 
;, '7: ' -- 

these sub&&as. i--v- 
/ '-, 

In sending people down on the subp 
P 

enas already issued, 
c 

we would like to get it all at one time. 

Mr. Stokes. I will recognize the motion. 

Mr. Fauntroy. Mr. Chairman, I should like to move that 

a majority of the members of the #ommittee being present, 

a majority of the members voting, that the 
B' 

ommittee hereby 

authorizes the following subp%nas and direct the 
2 P 

hairman 

to sign such subp'enas. 
L 

Mr. Stokes. The $lerk will read them. 
Hrs. t+& b% I ppiqg:_3 
Me-. 44&z&e& -#By authoritymJ@yse of Represen- 

>, 
tatives of the Congress of the United Stat ' of,America to 

Richard A. S&ague, or any by him, you 

are hereby commanded to Sheriff, 
**_"..._ .,=.. 

Sheldon County, Tew to be and tc)appear before the 

Select Committee -K-"r"'-s * Athe House of on Assassinat 

f": 8.; fl- .;',> ,?-a 
.; -j ; '2 T :, '. : ,. x7,: .i 
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Representatives of the United?%aes, of which the 

lc 

“l.; 
How Louis Stokes is hairman, '-. ;' a%(to bring with him all 

4 
files, reports, correspondence, sketches,*exhibits, documents ‘t 

9 I 
tapes, photographs, evidence, and things/:of any nature 

p 
whatsoever, relating to the investig#?ion to the death of 

.,/ 
Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. any he-investigation, confine- l 

//" . 
ment, custody, treatmen>/%are of the prosecution of James 

..' 
Earl Ray, in their /&m&r, --.-. in the$ity of Washington, on 

-..--, 
March 16&$;'%9;7, at the ho&?-O R a.m., then and 

z 
there to testify touching on matter& of inquiry related to 

\ 
said #ommittee, and he is not to depa)rt without leave of saii 

P ommittee. J ,i- 
Herein, fail not make return&f this summons, witness 

./* 
my hand and theseal of the, d use of Representatives of 

the United ,~,/4'; States lty of Washington this 9th day . . / 

of March, 1977. 

p A similar sub$na: VBy au-of the House of 
.- -+F, 

Representatives of the Congress of the U&ted States of 
I\ 

America to.Bichard A. Sprague, or any assista)t designated 
;/ 

by him, you are hereby commanded to summo,r+&ugh Stanton, 
*a - .L.L. .- I., 

Jr., District,Attorney, 
t+ 

Sheldon.Cofl&rPeken-; to be and 
/= , -5. _. . ., . _. _ 

to appear before the Select Co&t&tteLe on Assassinations 
'._;_ f, '..,, 

of the House of Representatives of the U+ted States, of 
: 

which the Ho?! Louis Stokes is $Zhai+an, and to bring 

with him all files, reports, 
\ 

zG;hnce, sketches, 
. . . . . .rv* 

d 
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exhibits, documents, t*e&;' p&&graphs, evidence, and 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

things of any nature whatsoever, relating to the investiga- 

tion to the death of Dr. Martin Luther King Jr., and the 

investigation and prosecution of James Earl Ray, in their 

F 
hamber, in the 

P 
ity of Washington, on March 16:& 1977 at 

the hour of low a.m., then and there to testify 

touching on matters of inquiry related to saidjommittee, 

and he is not to depart without leave of said*kommittee. 

CT--- 
r'/? Herein,,, f&i.1 not to make return of this summons, witness 

;~ 9' ' -'. 

1G my hand and the seal of the House of Representatives of the 

11 

12 

13 

14 

United States in the p! ity of Washington this 9th day of 

March, 1977.5 
49' F '\. 
% By authority of the House of Representatives of the 

Congress of the United States of America to Richard A. 

15 

16 

17 

18 

Sprague, or any assistant designated by him, you are hereby 

commanded to summon CapI+* Jack LeGrande, Birmingham , _* 

Police Department, Birmingham, .Al@ma to be and to appear 

before the Select Committee on Assassinations of the House 

19 

20 

21 

of Representatives of the United States of which the Ho FF- 

Louis Stokes isthairman, and to bring with him all files, 

reports, exhibits, correspondence, documents, statements,. 

22 

23 

. . 24 

25 

4'. 
notes, sketches, photographs, transcripts and things of any 

nature whatsoever, relating to the death of Dr. Martin Luther 

King, Jr., and the investigation and prosecution of James 

Earl Ray in their hamber, in the 
P 

ity of Washington, on 
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March 16, 1977 at the hour of i'b;OO o'clock a.m., then and 

there to testify touching on matters of inquiry related to 

said tommittee, and he is not to depart without leave of 

said ommittee. # 

7 
Herein, fail not to make return of this summons, 

witness my hand and the seal of the House of Representatives 

of the United States in the ity of Washington this 9th day 
P 

of March, 1977.9 

d P By authofity of the House of Representatives of the 
l .‘. -,’ 

3’. 

Congress of the United States of America to Richard A. Spragc 

or any assistant designated by him, you are hereby commanded 

to summon E* Winslow Chapman, director of theyolice, Memphis 

TeYv-, to be and to appear before the Select Committee 

on Assassinations of the House of Representatives of the 

United States of which the Ho 
w- Louis Stokes is air- 

man and to .bring with him all files, reports, correspondence, 

sketches, exhibits, documents, tapes, photographs, property, 

evidence and things of any nature whatsoever, relating to the 

surveillance of Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr., the investiga- 

tion into the death of Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. and the 

investigation and prosecution of James Earl Ray, in their 

f 
hamber, in tie $ty of Washington on March 16, 1977 at the 

*r of 17 a.m., then and there to testify 

touching on matters of inquiry related to ,said fommittee, 

and he is not to depart without leave of said 
f ommittee. 
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t? 
A "Herein, fail not to make return of this summons, 

witness my hand and the seal of the House of Representatives 

of the United States in the /Zity of Washington this 9th day 

of March, 1977." 

p* i?s&gmk All right. We now have all four. 
._ ..I- 
We will now entertain the motion, the four en bloc. 

Mr..Fauntroy. I would so move, Mr. Chairman. 

Mr. Stokes. All in favor.will say aye. 

L A cho-r,,us'*of ayes. 
,,3"A J 

or. Stokes. Those opposed? 

response1 
a 

Mr. Stokes. The motion is carried; so ordered. 

Mr. McKinney; Again, Mr. Chairman, I think. for the 

record we ought to say that Mr. McKinney, Mri, Stokes, Mr. 

Preyer, Mr. Fauntroy, Mrs. Burke and Mr. Fithian 9 here. 

I just want this into the record, in case our rules are 

ever in contest. 

Mr. Tanenbaum. One last point. TheNommittee has had 

an emissary, an intermediary, really, from the Cuban delega- 

tion of the United Nations attempt to contact us, because 

they say they have information that they will like to pass 
J. 

on to the 
P 

ommittee that is from Castro, to you, Mr. Chairman, 

and to other members of the tommittee, and in line with this ; 

of courser nothing has been done. If there had, you would 

have known about it. I think it is important for you to know 

i 



5 the material that he received from Castro when he went to 

6 

7 

8 

9 

Cuba, and in that material, simply Castro has outlined in 

detail some twenty 
23 

ee attempts on his life and he has a 

lot of people in jail there. 

We do no.t&now how accurate the information is. They 
. . in 1. '. -" 

10 
are not guided by the Miranda decision. They have a way of 

11 
making people talk. 

12 

13 

In any.event, we have that report also and we have 

14 

outlined that there are a lot of people, of course, that 

we would like to talk to for further corroboration of the 

1s 

16 

17 

information we discussed with regard to the anti-Castro 

Cuban activity, people like Mr. Veciana, et al. 

Mr. Sprague. Mr. Chairman, I would bring to the 

18 

19 

t 
onunittee's attention that the P 

ommittee is aware + Mr. 

Fithian probably is not T$- from the previous Congress about 
: 

the information that came to us as an offer of information 
20 

from Castro, and our contacting the Ambassador to the 
21 

United Nat&s. 
22 

23 
m. Stokes. One moment, please. 
E __(, . .._e..... I' .. 

_ 24 

25 

Eausg 

Mr. Sprague. Briefly, the tommittee knows about the 

78 .. 
5 .  

‘? Y  

2:185 

that we have been contacted in that vein, and no one has 

indicated anythtig about any trips going anywhere near or 

around the island of Cuba. 

c 
i In light of that, I also obtained from Senator McGovern 
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previous overture. He made some contact through the Cuban 

Ambassador to the United Nations. There was supposed to be 

subsequent information related back to us. There has not 

been. 

Lf 
if I am just bringing you up to date. My own view is 

that with the way in which things have appeared, it is little 

wonder that there is no follow through of conveying :.infor-- 

mation to us. However, that has not been disclosed by 

anyone on.*this " Jf ommittee or this staff. I want the gommittee 
:a . 

to know, as of today, from San Antonio there is a disclosure 

there of our allegedly refusing a person who was a double 

agent. That may affect what is going to happen. I want you 

to be aware of that. 

Mr. Stokes. The San Antonio paper? 
= -- i 

Mr. McKinney. DO you have that particular dispatch in 

front of you? 

Mr. Sprague. I only have notes that someone gave me 

Malt *_ it. We are going to get the actual dispatch. 

Mr. McKinney. I would like to see that. 

Mr. Sprague. The word being given to me -L I do not 
rl 

have the actual press clipping $ is the statement was the 
$" 

statement whose intermediary is, in fact, a double agent 

for Castro. 

Mrs. Burke. Was it someone from the UN that we were 

negotiating with? 
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~pafJ.ue. The Cuban Ambassador to the United Nations 

The last thing, Mr. Chairman, Mr. Lehner has one brief 

additional matter. 

Mr. Lehner. This was a matter that Mr. Devine received 

from another Fember of Congress relating to Clifton Badd, 

retired police officer from the Louisville Police Department. 

He was there twent 
$7 

e en years and retired this past year, 

1976 and he states thht he has been interviewed by us. 

Mr. Evans intetiiewed him, and he states that he was offered .,,. -- *, 
a contract to kill Dr. King. 

This was offered to him back in 1965 and he was offered 

$500,000 by a fellow Louisville, @&&&police officer. ~.-+---~-' 

He also has a tape recording pertaining to that. 

He recorded the second meeting with that officer and 
k. 

supplied us with it. It is rather garbled. It requires some 

work to get an ungarbled version of this tape, but this 

is something that we will be looking into and will be 

reporting back to the $xnmittee as soon as we are able to 

get a better version of the tape and see where the investiga- 

,tion leads us. 

Me Stokes. All right. That is a point in the investi- 

gation which:" if you could pursue rather rapidly, it would 

be helpful to us in light of. the interest that this particur . 

lar member has shown 'in some veracityregarding this 

area. 
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V Mrsa l$ar&. In the interview that he disclosed, did 
5 

he disclose the source of the money that he was going to 

use? 

Mr. Lehner. There was the offer of a fellow officer 

to him. 

Mrs;: Burke. Did the fellow officer disclose? It seems 

to me the ordinary question would be, if you were from 

Kentucky and this police department, where are you going 

to get them&y? 

Mr. Lehner. I do not think this applies to corporation 

law, but the answer may be the Syndicate. i 

Mr. Stokes. Do we have a written statement from him? 

Mr. Lehner. We have the tape and interview notes from 

him. He is someone who is cooperating with us and is willing 

to come back and talk to us again. 
Gt is an 

Mr. McKinney. ic; interesting point the hairman is P 

H 
4 

making, e is a member who has‘changed his mind,4another 

member who voted twice against this Jl'ornmittee,.PPllPlWllO = 

e has changed his mind. This is the kind of thing that l t 8 

B is going to take, as the f 
hairman mentioned 

earlier, tid$j.ts. 
: 

Mr. Stokes. All right. Does that conclude the 
I 

presentation? 

Mr. Sprague. Yes; it does. 

Mr. Stokes. On behalf of the gbmmittee, I will say 
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I think you havei-:done an excellent job in both cases in 

terms of the presentation made here today. I think it has 

been very helpful to us in terms of our being able now 

to proceed to meet further with the Budget Committee so 

that we can better put into perspective the staff needs. 

4'/ Is there anything further before we adjourn? 

EJr3 Fithiu. There is one matter, Mr. Chairman. When 
s -, 

the regular $?&nmittee will be meeting again, there are 

several other&ems that I would like to take up when we 
*.I -- ,i 

are going to meet again for guidance. I wonder if you have 

a date? 

Mr. Stokes. I would think technically and legally, 
+-, 

since we have set those sub 
ti 

enas for the llth, I believe, 
_ . 

at 103U4 a.m., which I suppose is a duly constituted meeting 

of this.{ommittee, we would have to set a meeting for.this 

datqg 7 

The first subp>nas we had earlier today were for the 
J! 

llth, Friday the llth, I believe. 

Mr. Sprague. Mr. Chairman, I do not think that we need 

a meeting for. that day. 

Mr. Stokes. I suppose we could legally recess subject 

to the call.&! the Chair and to answer your question, Mr. 

Fithian, we have asked Mr. Preyer to set a meeting tomorrow 

of the Budget Committee. He thinks he might be able to 

do that in the late afternoon. 
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9 .. Mrs. Burke and I have Appropriations Full Committee 

tcmorrow, a mark-up session, in the morning. I will 

anticipate maybe we should try to get theyommittee back 

together Friday, after we have the budget pretty well in 

hand. 

Mr. m. There are several matters other than the : - - . 

B' 
udget that we could take up. 

Mr. McKinney. The other point I want to make, I think 

for the budget.*meeting tomorrow, we have some answers from 
l . . . -- 

.\ 

Mr. Thompson's 
/ 

ommittee on one or two items that we 

discussed. 

Mr. Stokes. Is there anything further? 

If not, then at this time,. we will recess, subject to 

further call of the Chair. x 
c Thereupon, 

reconvene subject 

at 7:15 p.m. the ommittee recessed to / 

to the call of the Chair. -3 
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